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PRESS: Akaku: Maui Community Television, Inc.
CHAIR WHITE: . . . (gavel). . . This meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will come to order.
Welcome, Members, this morning we have Council Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. And our Committee Vice-Chair will be joining us shortly. And we
have with us...and also joining us shortly will be Elle Cochran. We have with us in the
Chambers, Member Stacy Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Aloha. Good morning, Chair.
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CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. Donald Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Aloha and good morning, Chair
CHAIR WHITE: Don Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: And our Vice-Chair who has just joined us. Good morning, Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: And excused today will be Members Carroll and Victorino. This morning we have
with us Committee Secretary Camille Sakamoto and Analysts Scott Kaneshina and Josiah
Nishita. And on the...my right, your left we have Budget Director Sandy Baz.
MR. BAZ: Aloha.
CHAIR WHITE: And Jeffrey Ueoka, our trustee Deputy Corp. Counsel.
MR. UEOKA: Good morning.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. With all the introductions done, Members if you don't mind, we'll
open public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR WHITE: And just a reminder for those testifying this morning, please if you hear popping on
the microphone please just move back a little bit. We can hear you just fine and it distorts the
taping of the testimony. So if you want us to make sure that you're correctly quoted, stay away
from the mic...but not too far away, that's right. So without objections we'll open public
testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
ITEM BF-1:

PROPOSED FISCAL YEAR 2014 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF
MAUI (CC 13-100 and CC 13-124)

CHAIR WHITE: Well you know, when you get to be my age, Couch. And our first testifier this
morning is Joylynn Paman.
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.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .

MS. PAMAN: Aloha kakahiaka kakou and good morning everyone.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. PAMAN: My name is Joylynn Paman, Executive Director of Maui Nui Botanical Gardens. Thank
you for the discussions that were made yesterday regarding our grant lined item in the OED
Budget. I'd like to address some of the comments and concerns that were raised this morning.
First and foremost, our non-profit is sincerely grateful for the financial support that the County
has given us over the years. However, I realize that the concern that we are...that...however I
realize you're concerned that we are reoccurring line item and that in the past a profound
statement was made by my predecessor that we would not return to request for more funding.
Although, I cannot change what has been said in the past, I can assure you that in the last, two
years under my leadership we have greatly improved the Garden's role in the community. We
are projecting to impact over 6,000 more visitors than two years ago. We now provide
educational programs to hundreds of students and community organization members and provide
engaging and meaningful community events annually. I appreciate and agree with
Councilmember White when he stated in that you should be focusing on the value of your
investment versus the dollar that's spent. I personally feel that you should be commending
yourselves for supporting this project. With your help we have been able to offer a service that
no other nonprofit on Maui is able to provide, while also maintaining a County parcel of land and
saving some of the various plants in the world. We are also continuously working to.. .towards
self-sufficiency. As Councilmember Baisa mentioned we have partnered with a professional
consultant who specializes in assisting nonprofits to become more financially stable and we are
creating a financial business plan. We would also like to become closer partners with the
Department of Parks and Recreation so that we can agree upon creative ways that our nonprofit
can raise funds. This also means...this is also a means in which the County's Department can
help save money with the County's budget. If we are able to use the grounds to raise more funds
then we eventually would not need to return to the Mayor and Council for...with budget
requests. So if you're asking yourselves why are we considering supporting the Gardens once
more, my answer is because we are well worth...investment. We are showing consistent growth
and potential and we are a very good reflection of a County-supported program. It may take us
several years to become self-sufficient but we are doing what we can to reach this goal. If you
would like to see the value of your dollar, please come to the Garden and see for yourself as
some Council members have -MR. KANESHINA: Three minutes.
MS. PAMAN: --that you have a wise...made a wise investment in financially supporting Maui Nui
Botanical Gardens. Mahalo.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Joylynn. Members, questions? Ms. Baisa.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you very much, Chair. And thank you, Joylynn, for being
here this morning. Obviously, you probably overheard the conversation yesterday...you were
able to watch it. But...something was mentioned yesterday about a possibility of trying to
identify more revenues coming into your organization by possibly instead of here's a grant and
you provide us plants, here's a grant and we'll sell you plants...have you talked about that at all?
MS. PAMAN: About our possibility...just the different ways that were looking at creating revenue?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. Particularly an idea of instead of you growing plants and giving it
to the County, you would sell it to us for a fee.
MS. PAMAN: Yes, I have been in the discussion with the Mayor at one time and with Director Baz
about that, about the Garden being able to provide more plants and having it be a more of a
purchase type of thing. We...but part of our Department of Water Supply's grant is that we
provide plants for the Department to give away at public events. We do give away
hundreds...probably over a thousand plants a year to the community and nonprofit organizations
as well. But we also have our Board that's looking at different ways of raising revenue and
reaching out to specific people to ask for donations. And like I said, with our consultant that
we're working with, we're looking positive. It's looking at a good direction for us.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I just happen to have a casual conversation with her a few weeks ago
and she mentioned that and I thought you certainly have a good person.
MS. PAMAN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So, thank you.
MS. PAMAN: Thank you very much.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And thank you, Joylynn, for being here. And I
know I was the one that started off that conversation and having heard what Mr. White had to
say and what you had to say today, I can certainly wee that it would be nice if you could get
self-sufficient, but I understand the services you're providing are exceptional. So, thank you.
MS. PAMAN: Thank you. And I apologize I couldn't be here, my daughter had a surgery yesterday on
Oahu.
CHAIR WHITE: Hope she's alright.
MS. PAMAN: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Good.
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MS. PAMAN: Thank you, any more questions, if not?
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions? Seeing none, thank you very much.
MS. PAMAN: Mahalo.
CHAIR WHITE: And as we did yesterday, Members, we will go through five testifiers here in the
Chamber and then check on the testifiers in the district. My understanding is that there is no one
currently there. Our next testifier is Rebecca Woods.
MS. WOODS: Good morning, Council members, Council Chair. Thank you for hearing my testimonial
today on behalf of Ka Hale A Ke Ola. I presented a six-year budget to the Council members, if
you have it in front of you, it's just to give you an idea of our budget at Ka Hale A Ke.Ola
Homeless Resource Center over the past six years where we were and where we are. And just to
give you an idea that our funding has been cut and that.. .we really need support from the County
in order to maintain our services, our programs. The agency does focus on the holistic approach
of self-sufficiency which includes life skills, education, case management and housing needs.
And I just want to ask you for your continued support and to look at our budget and consider
where we are now as far as that goes.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you
MS. WOODS: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Thank you, Rebecca, when did you turn those
in?
MS. WOODS: This morning.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, we...it may be coming through. Thank you.
MS. WOODS: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: I assume there no other questions since I don't see anyone else making a motion. Our
next testifier is Marbmn Tanji and she'll be followed by Ken i Kalilikane.
MS. TANJI: Good morning, Council Chair. Good morning, Council members. My name is Marlynn
Tanji, I'm with Hale Mahaolu's Homeownership and Housing Counseling Program. We would
like to thank you for your continued support of this Homeownership and Housing Counseling
Program and for the grant funding awarded to the program which has enabled the counselors to
help educate and counsel many families in Maui County. Hale Mahaolu's Homeownership and
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Housing Counseling Program continue to offer its counseling services at no cost to the public.
Due to the increase demand for its counseling services, program costs have already exceeded its
$35,000 grant awarded for this fiscal year. For the new year I would like to request for an
additional 15,000 which would increase the grant from 35,000 to 50,000. Our housing
counseling program has seen a steady stream of requests for help with foreclosure prevention.
My...many
. homeowners express their frustrations in trying to work with their lenders directly
and are turning to housing counselors for additional help. Although the counselors cannot
promise to save every home from foreclosure, the counselors will explain the different options
available to the homeowner. The homeowner will then be able to make an informed decision as
to whether they should keep their home or look at other transitional options. Recently, Realty
Track reported that during the month of March, there were 300 new...308 new foreclosure
filings in the State of Hawaii or one in every 1,676 housing units were affected by foreclosure.
During that same period, Maui County had 73 new foreclosure filings or 1 in 953 housing units.
Compare to Hawaii County which had 71 new foreclosure filings or 1,144 housing units. Since
the ending of 2011, Hale Mahaolu's Homeownership and Housing Counseling Program has
helped 29 homeowners achieve permanent modifications for their homes. The permanent mod
process can take sometimes many months, but the program continues to actively work in
increasing the number of permanent modifications to help families stay in their homes. Maui
County continues to be a very special place where families can live and grow. The program sees
a need for more funding to help provide the housing counseling services to help keep families in
their homes. Thank you again for your continued support of this Homeownership and Housing
Counseling Program. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Tanji. Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you
very much.
MS. TANJI: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Our next testifier is Ken Kalilikane, she'll be followed by Daryl Solman.
MS. KALILIKANE: Good morning, my name is Ken Kalilikane and I am also a Housing Counselor
with Hale Mahaolu's Homeownership and Housing Counseling Program. As Marlynn had
mentioned, our program provides education, direction, and information to those who are in need
of assistance on a variety of housing related issues. The majority of our clients continue to be
homeowners who are delinquent with their mortgage payments and facing potential of losing
their home. Our goal is to work with the homeowner and the loan servicers to come to an
agreement that will perhaps allow the homeowner to stay in their homes. We anticipate that the
number of mortgage delinquency clients over the next year will increase as lenders begin to
move forward with judicial foreclosures into the court system. We continue to offer prepurchase counseling and homebuyers education, with most of our clients coming as participants
with the USDA Loan Programs or Na Hale '0 Maui. Last year we also were able to successfully
assist a family to buy a home in Lahaina through the County's IHOPE...HOP program.
Providing pre-purchase and homebuyers education prepares the participants for the
responsibilities that will come with homeownership and the home buying process. I ask for your
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continued support of our Housing Counseling Program so that we may continue to provide
counseling services at no charge to our community who would benefit from our services in
assisting them with communicating with their mortgage to prevent the loss of their home or
helping a family move into a home that they can call their own. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ken. Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you very
much. Our next testifier is Daryl Solman and after their testimony we will go to the districts.
MS. SOLMAN: Good morning
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Good morning.
MS. SOLMAN: Good morning. I'm Daryl Solman, Director of Contracts for substitute standing in for
Jud Cunningham this morning. I'm speaking on behalf of Maui Youth and Family Services,
Aloha House and Malama Family Recovery Center. We appreciate the support that the County
has provided to these programs over the years and are requesting continued support for these
unique and unduplicated programs, including adult residential treatment, detox, gender specific
treatment for women, pregnant and parenting women and outpatient treatment for adults... ah, for
children.
CHAIR WHITE: That's it? Thank you. Members, questions? Seeing none, thank you very much.
And we'll go to Hana. Dawn, any testifiers?
MS. LONO: Good morning Chair, this is Dawn Lono in Hana and I have no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And the Lanai District Office. Denise.
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good morning Chair, this is Denise Fernandez at the Lanai office and we have no
one waiting to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you and Ella on Molokai.
MS. ALCON: Good morning, Chair, this Ella Alcon on Molokai and there's no one here waiting to
testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, we'll check back with you in another five or six testifiers. And our next
testifier here in the Chambers is Michael McCormick followed by Stacey Moniz.
MR. McCORMICK: Good morning, Budget and Finance Chair White and Council members. My name
is Mike McCormick, I'm the State Director of Best Buddies Hawaii. I wasn't really planning to
come and testify again. You've been hearing throughout your community hearings from many
of our students and parents and actual teachers that are involved in our programs at six Maui
County schools. The reason I'm here today is we learned yesterday we had a request in to the
State of Hawaii for a Grant-in-Aid request. And unfortunately once again that request wasn't
-8-
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awarded yesterday, was also disappointed that the Cameron Center lost a real important capital
improvement, that Grant-in-Aid request. I say that because we're one of the many agencies that
really relies on the Cameron Center. So, once again I'm asking you to support the Best Buddies
Program that's a line item on the Mayor's Budget request and to not tie any of our funding to any
State Grant-in-Aid or State funding which we will not be getting this year. We're going to keep
trying.. .we took over a thousand signatures from students, met with in Lieutenant Governor's
office and really thought we had an excellent chance to get funding this year. But I think the
new Kihei school which is much needed and some other...the settlement of the Hawaii Teachers
was another big factor I think in the State having limited resources this year. So, once again
thanks for your support of Best Buddies.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you Mr. McCormick. Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none.
MR. McCORMICK: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. Our next testifier is Stacey Moniz followed by Marie Thomas.
MS. MONIZ: ... (adjusts microphone).. .ay, I was watching it on TV. I don't want to.. .aloha, I'm
Stacey Moniz, I'm the Director at Women Helping Women. Thank you all...I always say for
supporting Women Helping Women for many, many years. We are a line item in the County
budget and I want to just keep it short. I did give some copies of some client testimony which is,
we got some women who are willing to write their testimony, very hard for them to come
forward and make public testimony. Also unsafe, yeah, so this was a good compromise.
And...I...we are in for an increase this year which is bringing us back to our pre-budget cut days
amount which is what we got in 2009. So there's a slight five percent increase and...I think you
folks all get the importance of the work that we do and you know the recent tragedy on Molokai.
It's always reminder that our work saves lives every day. So if you have any questions I'll be
here when you get to our...we are both in the Rental Assistance Program and the line item,
Health and Human Services. Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for the work you do.
MS. MONIZ: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions for Stacey? Seeing none, thank you very much. And Marie
Thomas will be followed by John Herberger.
MS. THOMAS: Good morning, Council. Good morning, Council Chair. I'm using this technology for
the first time so I hope it doesn't fail me, not that I didn't just write this but...I understand
that...first thing I need to do is set the record straight about something. I made a comment when
you were in Kihei at the Community meetings about having a problem with Don. And I just
wanted to set that record straight, I was saying that in jest and it was because of someone that
was on the Hale Kau Kau staff who he had taken and is now working for him. And so it was
only in jest, there was really no issue at all. So what I wanted to just mention about Hale Kau
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Kau again is we appreciate all the support that all of you have given us in the past, both through
the Council and personally. And I wanted to mention that during Fiscal Year 2012 we served
56,789 meals. And for Fiscal Year '13 it looks like that we're on target to serve just slightly less
than that, which I think is good news. On site the people who come to Hale Kau Kau to eat, we
are down about 10 percent in numbers of meals being requested on site which I think is fantastic.
Possibly that's because of the economy getting better in Maui, so that's good news. What we've
always said is we would love to put ourselves out of business and not have anybody show up at
the Hale Kau Kau kitchen to eat. Unfortunately, that probably won't happen but the fact that we
didn't go up which has been the trend year after year is a good thing. However, on the
homebound we deliver also to the homebound elderly and disabled. The numbers of meals being
delivered to the homebound this year is up 20 percent. And that most likely is because of the
age...aging of our population in the Kihei, Wailea area and maybe because of public...more
public awareness of our prop am. So again, right now we're serving between 90 and 130 meals
on site at the Hale Kau Kau kitchen. Anybody who comes to our program and who is hungry is
fed. And we're delivering between 55 and 65 meals to the homebound, elderly and disabled.
We don't really expect that to change, probably the homebound meals service, that could keep
increasing. We're hoping that the onsite meals continue to decrease even if it's only slightly.
We all know that the cost of living here on Maui hasn't decreased, and our expenses continue to
inch up or maybe jump up is maybe a better word to put it. So we're just hoping, we're not
asking for any additional funding for Fiscal Year 2014 but we're hoping that you'll consider
keeping the amount panted to Hale Kau Kau the same. We work very hard on our...on
obtaining our own funding via fundraisers and private donations. And we'll continue to do that
and we just hope you'll help us out with the rest. Thank you so much.
-

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, Marie. Members, questions for the testifier? Thank you,
again.
MS. THOMAS: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: And John Herberger will be followed by Kathy Louis.
MR. HERBERGER: Aloha and thank you for having me and thank you for being here.
CHAIR WHITE: Aloha.
MR. HERBERGER: My name is John Herberger, I'm the Clinical Director for Testing and Education at
Maui AIDS Foundation. And I want to just thank you for your support, your continued support
for our grant, not only for our program but for many of the other services in the community that
we often collaborate with. Due to this grant we offer free HIV and hepatitis C rapid testing in 20
minutes for hundreds of people on Maui during which time that 20 minutes we also offer
education and counseling regarding risk. One in four people who are HIV positive on Maui do
not know it and therefore that's how the disease is spread. Because they've never tested and
symptoms don't show up for sometimes five to ten years. We work...this grant allows us not
only to test in the office but at outreach locations on the island in conjunction with other
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community organizations such as Hui No Ke Ola Pono, the University of Hawaii Maui Campus,
CHAMPS, Department of Health, Parks and Recreation Department, as well as many others.
And this helps us address the following statistics: 70 percent of Native Hawaiian, Pacific
Islanders have never tested. Two-thirds of Asian Americans have never tested. We work on
reducing shame and stigma so that testing is possible. For hepatitis C, there are currently 1,250
people living on Maui with hepatitis C. According to the CDC statistics, there are still another
1,650 people who have never been diagnosed because they have never been tested. Hawaii is
number one in all 50 states in the cases of hepatitis, cirrhosis of the liver, liver transplants and
liver cancer. We really want to thank you for allowing us to go out into the community and test
hundreds of people. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you Mr. Herberger. Members, question for the testifier? Seeing none, thank
you very much. And our next testifier will be Kathy Louis and Ms. Louis is the last person to
have signed up for testimony this morning. So any of the rest of you would like to provide
testimony, please sign up in the lobby and let us know of your interests. Please proceed.
MS. LOUIS: Good morning, I'm Kathy Louis, I'm the Personal Care Program Director at Hale
Mahaolu. We humbly ask for your continued support in funding Hale Mahaolu Adult Personal
Care Program. This program has been serving Maui County's frail, elderly and chronically ill
and disabled adult residents 18 years and over since 1985. Our in-home personal care services
help our clients to remain safely at home by providing them with services such as bathing,
grooming, hygiene, toileting, ambulation, transfers, medication reminders, and other related
duties that they need help to remain safely and at home. Our program serves all of Maui
including Hana, Molokai and Lanai. And we serve clients who are not eligible for Medicaid
waiver services or if they have Medicaid they're not eligible to receive the services. But these
clients do need the help to help them remain safely at home and prevent falls, skin breakdown,
neglect and possible long term care placement. I have submitted a written testimony so I will let
you look at that further. I did want to provide information from one of our clients before my
time ran out. So this is a testimony from the son of a client that we're currently providing
service for under this program. And he says that, you know, they have been a part of this
program for several years and have benefited from this agency in so many ways especially in the
light of fact that as my mother's primary caregiver, I am also disabled and physically...and the
physical task and associated with my mother's care have become more difficult. My mother is
91 years old, diagnosed with advanced Alzheimer's disease. She is confined to a wheelchair,
non-verbal and totally dependent on others for her basic needs. I am 66 years old, retired since
2009, my mother and I both are on fixed incomes. Without this program we would not be able to
afford their services that this invaluable program provides. This program provides an efficient,
caring staff that is extremely mindful of my mother's specific needs due to her physical medical
condition. Besides the everyday focus on such things as bathing, grooming, hygiene, toileting,
medication reminders, meal prep and feeding, they also tend to skin care, skin breakdown caused
by bed sores that afflicts her because of her ambulatory status which she's non-ambulatory. This
involves daily treatment of bodily areas being treated that require constant dressing and changing
and monitoring. Without this prop am I don't know what we would do financially to provide for
my mother's needs.
-
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MR. KANESHINA: Three minutes.
MS. LOUIS: I humbly urge you for your continued support of funding the Hale Mahaolu Adult
Personal Care Program. Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, Ms. Louis. Members, any questions for the testifier? Seeing
none.
MS. LOUIS: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for being here today. Members, that brings us to the end of those who
have signed up. If there's anyone in the Chamber that would like to provide testimony that has
not already done so, please come forward. Okay. Seeing that no one else is interested in
testifying, we'll go back to the District Offices. Dawn, do you have any testifiers in Hana?
MS. LONO: There's no one waiting to testify in Hana, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you and Denise.
MS. FERNANDEZ: Chair, there's no one waiting to testify at the office.
CHAIR WHITE: Sounds like you have...got some heavy duty chain sawing going on behind you.
But.. .we'll go to Molokai, Ella.
MS. ALCON: No one here waiting to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, ladies. Members, without objection, the Chair will close public
testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR WHITE: And we will take a recess and allow for the Department...we'll going to start off with
Solid Waste this morning, Solid Waste grants and the order is Solid Waste, then Water, then
Transportation and then Housing and Human Concerns. I guess Mr. Miyamoto is here already.
Are you...do you have a partner coming with you today, are you...
MR. MIYAMOTO: Just me.
CHAIR WHITE: Just you. Okay, well we we don't need to take a recess, Members.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONE . .
CHAIR WHITE: We will again be working off the.. .pardon?
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UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: ...(inaudible)...
CHAIR WHITE: Well I guess we don't have anything to discuss. No, we'll follow the budget book.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: ...(inaudible)...
CHAIR WHITE: Pardon. Let's take a five-minute recess. . . . (gavel). . .
RECESS:

10:35 a.m.

RECONVENE:

10:43 a.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . .(gavel). . . The meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will come back to
order, and we'll proceed with the review of the Solid Waste Divisions Grant Revenue Awards.
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT, SOLID WASTE DIVISION

MR. MIYAMOTO: Mr. Chair, if we can refer to Page 189 in the current...the Budget Proposal. It
identifies the three grant programs in the...our Solid Waste Division. The first being the Glass
Recovery Program, this is a program where we get money from the State and we distribute it to
our processors here on the island. So based on the volume of amount of glass that they're using,
they get a regular fixed amount that we pass through from the State to them for processing glass
here on the island. The second program you see there is a Recycling Program - Landfill
Diversion. Generally, that program we have not been getting the money but we put it in just in
the event that they do have the money for us then we can have it set up so that we can go ahead
and execute these additional programs. You can see under there that we've tried with the various
programs whether it be HIS containers in various locations to promote the collection of the HI5s,
other activities that are involved with Landfill Diversion. And then the third program you can
see is a Used Motor Oil Recovery Program, that again is another pass through from the State
funds. Basically a lot of homeowners who do their own maintenance on their vehicles, we have
designated areas where they can take that used motor oil, drop it off and that vendor gets paid
about a dollar...I think it's a dollar per gallon or so to process that along with the volume that
they collect from...on their own business end. And we also have in our operations end we have
a line item for about $150,000...$157,000 a year that we give out for Landfill Diversion
proposals. We had the RFP put out, we got in a lot of applications for it, some of the examples
are like for example the ReStore. That's a good program where it takes in a lot of used.. .not
totally used up products that construction may not use and we can redistribute that, get that back
into the...to use somewhere else other than being disposed of at our landfill. The Ecycling
which is a great program, that has diverted a lot of electronic waste from our landfill. So those
are the basic four programs that we generally have. That's it, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, questions regarding any of these grants? Mr. Hokama.
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VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: In general, Chairman, is there any subsidized amounts that we need to be
aware of and where those subsidies are coming from. Do we prefund in anticipation of receiving
funds so everybody if we don't get it we're subsidizing.
MR. MIYAMOTO: No, we don't. They use, the Glass Recovery Program...we only distribute what
they give us and we...it only comes in when they give it to us. So it may not go out as fast as
they would like it to, I know usually before the end of the year they run out of money. The Used
Motor Oil is just on an invoiced process so we don't front that money either.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: So if the State, as I'm observing, more than likely will not fund the
recycling program. Those facilities that now that are currently on the County's properties,
what's the agreement in terms regarding the situation?
MR. MIYAMOTO: For the Recycling Program - Landfill Diversion generally those funds do not go to
fund our current or existing facilities. Those are sort of new type of activities that we want to try
and increase our diversion rate for our landfill. The funds for the existing one either comes out
of our operations end or the 157 for grant funding.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. No, I'm just wondering the impact and how Lanai will deal with its
recycling waste should it shut down June 30 th .
MR. MIYAMOTO: We're working with the new owner to develop another site. He...the existing site
he wants to develop for...more for the city of Lanai, keep it a business location. So we're
looking a little bit further out into the business...outside of the business area for development of
a recycling center.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Just look at the community plan. Thank you. I'm done.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, other questions regarding the Grants? Urn...Mr. Miyamoto
on.. .you may not have this.. .probably don't have this with you. But on Page 5-81 of the Details,
the Index Code 919527 - 6317 County grant subsidy in the amount of 157,500. Can you give us
some background on where that goes.
MR. MIYAMOTO: Generally we look into.. .we use those funds to sort of help increase our Landfill
Diversion. For example, as I mentioned, the Maui ReStore which is a great program, if we can
help keep them afloat if they have something that will help with the diversion increase, we
generally help use that grant process to fund them. It's an application process, they have to put
in an application for the program which I mentioned that we had put the RFP out. We have the
Ecycling people that always coming in, they're always needing some assistance with, whether it
be infrastructure assistance or some additional assistance for shipping of some of that ewaste out.
They have a great program, they hope to be off of County assistance probably within the next
three years. We have small schools that want to help start promoting, doing promotional
program for landfill diversion recycling. So we'll give them a grant, the money to help them
with promoting that cause.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And of these other grants that you just outlined for us, are any of those
available for that same type of distribution?
MR. MIYAMOTO: The used motor oil obviously, used motor oil and glass are very specific. The
recycling one, should we get the funds they would be available...we would go out for an RFP
and people can apply for those types. But it's not a guarantee the State's going to provide us and
we haven't been getting the funds in the recent years.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so it shows.. .well I guess in 2011 and '12 we adopted 75,000 and then this year
when this past year we adopted 500 and we're doing 500 again. So what you're saying you
haven't received any of those monies.
MR. MIYAMOTO: They let us know that it's there but they don't guarantee that we're going to get it.
So to be prepared for in the event that they do decide to give it to us, we include it.
CHAIR WHITE: Well maybe Mr. Bar could help you inquire as to where, where is. You know, I'm
just saying...you're saying that it's there but. Okay and then the other...the reason I ask that
question is you've got a balance of about $428,000 of available funds so I thought that would be
a nice way to offset some of these grants that you're doing out of another line item.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair, the grant revenue where it may seem on report that there's a balance of
available funds, that doesn't necessarily mean that there really is a balance of available funds.
It's just the money, the difference possibly between the amount we were actually granted and the
budgeted amount.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, so of this total 625,000, it's likely that we're only looking at the 125,000, is that
right?
MR. BAZ: It seems to be, yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, other questions regarding these grants? Seeing none, thank you
very much, Mr. Miyamoto. And we will move on to Water and we'll take that recess until they
arrive.
MR. BAZ: They're outside waiting.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, okay. Okay. Members, Members, stay here we'll just move on with Water.
DEPARTMENT OF WATER SUPPLY

MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair we're going off of Page 10 of the handout from yesterday?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes. Members, Page 10 of the.. .you've all got it. Okay, let's proceed.
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MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, we have Pam Pogue here from the Department of Water Supply, she's the Grants
Manager from the Department. And she'll be presenting the Department's grant program.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you and we have Mr. Paul Meyer sitting next to her as well.
MR. MEYER: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Meyer.
MR. MEYER: It's a pleasure to be here.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, please proceed.
MS. POGUE: Good morning, everybody.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. POGUE: Just wanted to make sure you folks have received.. .we transmitted this last week, a copy
of the Watershed Protection Grant Program Accomplishments for 2012. And this is a somewhat
quantifiable attempt to give you an idea of what the various watershed partnerships are doing
with the funding we have provided for them and how they work together and basically what's
been done on Maui Island. Just best to go down the list here. Okay. Okay great so with that...
CHAIR WHITE: Just...Ms. Pogue, just for your information we have the handout but it hasn't been
distributed yet.
MS. POGUE: Oh, okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Save the Members looking through their binders.
MS. POGUE: Okay. Would it be helpful then, Chair, if I just go down the list.
CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
MS. POGUE: Go through each one. Okay. The first one is Leeward Haleakala Forest Restoration.
And if you don't mind...if...does...has everybody.. .cause I have a couple extra copies. Does
everybody have this?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: No.
MS. POGUE: Oh, you don't. Oh, you don't.. .oh. Okay, I apologize. Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: No. We've received it but it hasn't been copied yet.
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MS. POGUE: Gotcha. Gotcha. Okay. Okay. Leeward Haleakala is basically...well I guess the one
thing I want to say about all of these watershed partnerships we've been funding is that--and
particularly for our two new Members this year-- is we...our primary objectives is first of all to
try to support watershed management. Because ultimately when you looking at the watersheds,
you're looking at recharge. And you get better recharge in terms of replenishing groundwater
resources and so forth through doing things and I'm sure you are all familiar with this. Such as
protecting native species, getting rid of invasive species, there's a huge problems or were on this
island much more severe with feral ungulates and so forth. So one of our primary objectives is
to support the watersheds and doing those particular types of activities. And I want to stress
those types of activities, because there are many, many Federal and State grants available that
can and do support the work of the watersheds. Their work to me is absolutely remarkable, it's
phenomenal. I have 30 years experience on the mainland and on the East Coast and I've never
seen anything quite done as well as all these partnerships working together and the types of
works that they do. It's been an absolute pleasure to work with them. And I'm constantly
impressed by the things that they do and what they achieve. One thing I do want to say is that in
about a year-and-a-half ago when I came to Maui and this is mostly for our two new Members, is
we did sort of create a grant program. Yes, the money had been given for years and they...they
.
have always done good work. But we really created a very rigorous grant program so there was
a very formal application process and as, if not more important we have a very rigorous quarterly
reporting of what they've achieved, their programmatic objectives and achievements as well
financial. Really emphasizing that there are regular draw downs in funding, that they are using
their resources wisely and so forth. Quite frankly, they've always...they've been very, very
good. It was a little bumpy at first just because you're getting used to something new and very
structured. But the payoffs have really been there, and I think it's really helped them in terms of
leveraging that way of doing business, so they can easily retrieve all these successes and
achievements and they can be measured. And then they can be used to leverage other Federal
and State funds. So I really...hats off to these Watershed Programs 'cause there absolutely
phenomenal and they're quite pleasurable to work with. The other thing that did happen this
year that I think is noteworthy, is that I received a phone call in December from Department of
Health. And they had gone through an EPA audit and as a result to that audit there was funding
made available. And I appeared before the Council on that with a budget amendment and that's
this year's budget. And I really want to stress this 'cause I want to be clear again that was a oneshot, one-time deal. And by the skin of our teeth we ended up getting that money. Because EPA
had concerns about draw downs and so on and so forth but they were so impressed by the
watersheds and their work and drawing this money down and spending it and spending it
effectively, that we were the only County that received the additional money from EPA. It was
$750,000 and that money was awarded to Watershed Partnerships of which met a different
objective, and the more restricted objective from DOH, Department of Health, is protecting
source water. And of course we're primarily concerned and our funding and our revenues, so
forth are with those customers and Department of Water Supply so we were looking at what are
the primary sources, water resources for Department of Water Supply and how can we better
protect those. Through recharge and lot of efforts and so forth. So that funding will do...be due,
rather available shortly and they have a very short time span to spend it. And these watersheds
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have the capability to spend that money. But again, it's a one-time deal. But hats off to the
watersheds for pulling it together and we put together a really solid proposal for DOH. So that's
where the broad brush in terms of what's happening with the Watershed Program and what
happened this year and the one thing and one only thing that was different. Other than that
Leeward Haleakala is essentially the first...one of the first partnerships and Leeward Haleakala
is basically located up by Ulupalakua in Upcountry. And primarily what the work is that they're
doing is they are looking at reforesting areas with koa and with other native species to try to look
about...look at reforesting areas that are pretty much desert land, that are just completely wiped
out. And you guys are all very, very familiar with these areas. Some of their goals and
objectives quickly, are maintaining existing fences, again addressing the ungulate issue which
they have been very successful at. And really critically important for water supply and for us as
water suppliers is to develop a restoration methodology for two areas in particular to help us with
recharging, developing more water and having more...and protecting the water resources that we
have. And I can answer any questions, but you can see right here that what we're submitting is
the same amount as last year 187,500. They by the way did not receive any of the money from
DOH, just so you know. Because...and they were okay with that, because again it wasn't a
primary location where the source of our water is like Waikamoi and some of these other areas.
I don't know if anybody has any questions or you want me to just...I can run through the list.
CHAIR WHITE: Why don't you continue through the list.
MS. POGUE: Is that good? Okay. East Maui Watershed Protection, East Maui Watershed...and
essentially what East Maui Watershed, that particular area is in upper Waikamoi, upper Kula,
that's like 100,000 acres, it's one of our primary critical areas of water resources. And a lot of
the work that the East Maui Watershed folks do is they have a series of partnerships with many
the property owners, many of the ranchers, it's phenomenal. It's very impressive the leveraging
that they've done. But they work on things such as getting rid of invasive species, feral ungulate
control, and I think what's.. .you know all of these guys are impressive. But they look at some of
the most innovative technology in terms of trying to get rid of pigs and goats and so forth. And
again, East Maui Watershed and I'll explain this at the end. The funding went from 556,500 to
456,500. East Maui Watershed was a $100,000 decrease but again they did receive funding from
Department of Health for FY '13 of.. .in the amount of $290,000. Again, separate from our
funding. East Molokai Watershed Protection, a lot of the folks, again, that's a
partner...partnership with The Nature Conservancy. Absolutely tremendous work out there,
their funding is remaining the same. Again, that they're primarily concerned with feral ungulate
control, and they can probably say they have absolutely no Miconia on Molokai. Their funding
is 187,500, it's remaining the same. Maui Nui Botanical Gardens, that's 35,000, that's
remaining the same. And I know there's been a lot of discussion about plants and getting plants
and buying plants, and I leave that to you of course in terms of how you want to deal with that.
But the other ways we are engaged with Maui Nui Botanical is we do a lot of training and public
education in terms of water conservation, native species, low flow fixtures, we use that facility a
lot to do a lot of these trainings and dealing with irrigation and things like that. They've been an
absolutely critical resource and a tremendous partner. Miconia containment and removal and
that's again at 260,115 and one of the things that I want to say about MISC--we call them
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affectionately MISC--is they work all over the island. So they I don't want to get into this East,
West thing but they work on both sides of the island and one of their primary objectives is to
eradicate Miconia, one of these huge, huge large leaf plants that really kind of destroy the
understory and forest and rain forest and so forth. And they work in both...with both West Maui
and they also work with East Maui. And they did get $290,000 from the one-time Department of
Health Grant and a lot of that work is being done in West Maui. I have West Maui Watershed
Protection, again, the West Maui Mountains Watershed Partnership, their funding took again,
this is one of. .the other partnership that took a $100,000 cut, but they also received a 145,000
this year from the Department of Health Source Protection Grant. Then we have this item which
we haven't used yet, we've proposed it, this will be first year ever, called Countywide Watershed
Protection. And this came up last year in terms of some questions and while we're funding
individual watershed partnerships to do work individually in various sections around all of Maui
island and Molokai, what this will do will be allow us.. .to allow us to sort of look at islandwide
issues and to try to fund those. One example I would have, for example, nothing has been set in
motion, is this whole idea which I've heard you guys raise and I was actually pretty excited
about that, the USGS stream gauges. USGS right now we have I think two stream gauging
stations on Maui island. It is a critical need here for many, many issues, everything from dealing
with instream flow standards and instream flow which we do not decide, that's the Commission
on Water Resource Management, but it helps us better manage our water resources to basically
trying to quantifiably measure how effective the watersheds are being, how good the recharge is
and so forth. That is something that we would fund to have those instreams which ultimately all
the watersheds would be using to collect data and so forth. And that's called the National
Streamflow Information Program or Inventory Program. That is like one example of something
what we do that would benefit West Maui, East Maui, Upcountry, 'cause there's so many issues
right now in dealing with the impacts of climate and many other issues and how can we measure
and how could we better prepare to deal with the water resources and the impact on water
resources on this island. So that is one example of something we could do that we could fund
that would benefit the watersheds, it would benefit us and quite frankly benefit the people of
Maui. And with that...I mean I know that's quick run through but I also know there's gonna
probably be a lot of questions.
CHAIR WHITE: I think so. I'd like to recognize presence of Elle Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Good morning.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members I'd like to open it up for questions. Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. I was...I'm sorry...it's been a long week, I
apologize. Thank you very much for the...for the Department for being here. My question in
regards to the Countywide Watershed Protection, it looks as though you're taking a 100,000
- 19 -
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from East Maui Watershed Protection and the West Maui Water Protection...shed...a 100,000
each and you're putting into the Countywide. How does that reduction of the 100,000 in both
the East and West affect those two Watershed Programs by I guess subtracting the 100,000 from
them.
MS. POGUE: I guess I'll find out with this year's applications 'cause we haven't done it yet. This is
our first year. So I really don't know.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah. But I mean.. .do you anticipate some type of -MS. POGUE: This year quite frankly I don't because...
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --difficulties with it...
MS. POGUE: West Maui, but that's, West Maui is getting a $145,000 that they normally wouldn't be
getting so that replaces the 100,000 plus they get another $45,000 bump. And then East Maui is
getting $290,000 from Department of Health. So they had a 100,000 taken away, so that's a
surplus of a 190,000. So into FY '15 it would be interesting, you know, yes it would be
important to find out how that will affect them. I also think it gives time, hopefully we could
have more funding to cover this. But again, there are other sources of funding available not just
the State but Federal grant programs. But that's something that I mean we have a really good
working relationship with our watershed partnerships to try to figure this out. We have no other
way to address like...collectively islandwide watershed issues. I mean right now if things were
doled out separately to these individually separate watershed partnerships. So anything that we
would do I would obviously be doing hopefully there's some things that I could fund to help
them collectively. I mean it would be to the benefit of the watersheds and to our...helping our
water supply.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Just as a follow-up, we had asked for a breakdown and you may have provided it but
I've looked through the handouts. We asked for a breakdown of the distribution of the EPA
funds and you just mentioned 294 East Maui and you said 145 for West Maui. If you could just
give us the remaining distribution of the 750,000.
MS. POGUE: Sure, it's 290,000 is going to the Miconia, MISC removal, Miconia removal.
CHAIR WHITE: If you can give it...okay, so that's not specifically just to East Maui, since MISC
operates on both...
MS. POGUE: Right. East Maui Water...wait, here...this here...okay. East Maui Watershed Protection
if you look at Page 657 of your budget if that helps...I'm trying to have something you can refer
to. East Maui is getting $290,000, West Maui is getting a $145,000 and Miconia containment
and removal is getting $290,000. And actually, Chair, you mentioned that and that's actually a
- 20 -
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good point of reference, when I say East Maui in this particular case I'm referring to one of the
partners which is The Nature Conservancy, is getting the $290,000.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So is... this add up to your 750?
MS. POGUE: It adds up to 725 and 25,000 we're keeping to help with grants management and some of
the other things that we're way behind on which is dealing with watershed protection.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Baisa followed by Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. May have already kind of answered this
but you were mentioning with the Countywide Watershed Protection Grant, that you might want
to do some things, have you any idea what.. .even one of those things might be.
MS. POGUE: Stream gauges. The USGS Stream Gauges. That probably is the quickest, easiest thing
we can do, because it's a national program that's been around I believe since about 1970s. But it
is.. .the stream gauges have been out there. I mean I know on Maui there's some gauges or in
Honolulu that have been collecting information since 1917. So to me that would be one of the
most critical programs we could ultimately engage in. But honestly, Councilwoman Baisa, it's
something that I would want to sit down in a room as I've done on many occasions with the
watershed partners and say okay, guys, here we have this opportunity, what can we do that I can
do collectively to help all of you? You guys have your own agendas, your own programs, here's
something I can do to get you better data which is something that's probably been one of the
loudest concerns is better data. How can we get better scientific data, particularly dealing with
water resources, particularly you can call it climate change, climate patterns, climate whatever
you want to call it, but clearly we're not getting as much water and we need to figure out how to
deal with that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. Thank you very much. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair and thank you, Ms. Pogue, for your comments.
Question for you on these Federal grants that are available. Who's helping them...who's
coordinating that, are they individually doing it, do they...that technical resource person that
they have or are you helping them get these grants?
MS. POGUE: I'm laughing cause Sandy referred to me as a Grants Manager. De facto I guess. That's
a good question. A lot of these folks have received funding by us and others where they have
been able to hire folks to really focus on grants. I know West Maui, East Maui, they've got
phenomenal staff and they're very, very savvy and very familiar with these grants. Now of
course the Federal budget's been hit and a lot of these grants, bad pun, have been dried up. But I
mean there's grants from NOAA, there's giants from USDA, there's.. .1 mean there's all kinds.
But they have staff...we...I can do only as much as for example I recently wrote letters in
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support saying that yes, we are supporting them, this is a phenomenal program, we are providing
"x" number of dollars, which is critical to show County funds so they can leverage those funds
into Federal funds.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Is there any thought of getting a person at the top to combine with...get
them to combine and go as one big force or is that something that can or should be done?
MS. POGUE: On the side of the Watershed Partnerships?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yup.
MS. POGUE: I honestly don't know, I know that they've got some really critical issues they're dealing
with right now. Because a lot of their grants are run through UH. And is it PCSU and they've
got some very serious concerns in terms of overhead rates and things like that. So I know they
have got a very tangled web on their end that they have to deal with in terms of financing and so
forth when it comes to grants.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well it was interesting 'cause they've got five different people dealing
with that, if you had one person that could work it out, I don't know. Is that been...suggestion
been made to them to get together and form something like that?
MR. MEYER: Thank you, Councilman. This is Paul Meyer.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You have to...
MR. MEYER: That's a great idea and I think that's something we'll bring up with them when we meet
with them. We meet with them both individually and collectively to get their grant requests
every year and to formulate and allocate the amounts, but that's a great idea. There is a wide
variety of agencies that they have available for grants from...Pam just mentioned a few, DOFA
and U.S. Forest Service and a number of folks like that. At the same time historically there is
and has been a little bit of competition at times between and among these partnerships for grant
funds. So, I think it's something we might want to float out there and see if there's some
synergy or maybe a more effective solution than having each partnership pursue grants on their
own. I think that's a great idea.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Ms. Pogue. Thank you, Mr. Meyer.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello followed by Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair. Good morning, thank you for being here. Well I
really appreciate the Department of Water Supply's efforts to continue your watershed program.
Needless to say we need the water and you know to take care of mauka all the way to makai
starts from our watershed and reforestation. I have a question about the...what is it...MoMISC
program?
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MS. POGUE: I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: The Molokai invasive -MS. POGUE: Oh, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: --program. I note that they have...in your report two employees,
and what they're mapping they seem to be proactive, if I may say and according to their
manager, I think its Lori Buchanan. They do a proactive approach to control the invasive plants.
So that's a good thing but sometimes when you do a good thing you erase the problem, and I
would just want to hope that there will be consideration to ensure that they can continue to do
that kind of controlling and the good work that they're doing. And sometimes it will take more
than just two employees to resolve that, because I think that's a perfect model on how we control
the invasive species and the efforts that they've put in. So I note here and I'm sure you folks are
the ones that are supporting them through their process, but if it means or they don't have
Miconia so that's okay, but you know that's through hard work and efforts on their part. So not
because the problem is sort of erased I just hope you will just continue to or increase so that they
can continue the good work that they're doing. Thank you.
MS. POGUE: You bring up actually a really critical point and that is...just because they did such a
phenomenal job for example at getting rid of Miconia, you always have to stay on top of these
invasive species. That's.. .it's like O&M, Operations and Maintenance, you put money into a
capital improvement program but you gotta continue with operations and maintenance;
otherwise, it just escapes, it goes wild, and it's almost...I've heard some of these watershed
managers say that the costs like for example the cost of heli-transport you know using
helicopters is probably ten times now than it was now when they first started this effort. So no, I
could not agree with you more, and then in terms of staffing again, these watershed partners are
partners they work together. And some of the very innovative technology they've been involved
with, like that started up in MISC up in Upcountry and East side. West side's using it, they're
sharing and also MISC. And they've gone over and they've trained folks in Molokai. So they're
very, very good about leveraging expertise data and funds.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
MS. POGUE: Yup.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. I guess and following up on the Miconia containment
and removal. I guess the title is kind of misleading, in a way, I mean if it would just be like for
invasive plants or something and not like pinpointing only Miconia. 'Cause there's no Miconia,
I believe--Mr. Meyer, you probably know better--up in Puu Kukui area. It's the guava that's the
issue. I mean every district to Kapunakea in West Maui I mean it's all very different invasive
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type of species, it's not Miconia. So that's why I feel like it's getting so much attention, I look at
the map of where yes, the brunt of Miconia is in East Maui so of course the brunt of money goes
to East Maui. And I understand all partnerships are talking and working with one another, that's
awesome, we need to. But I'm just feeling like and again, Mr. Meyer, you know West Maui, you
were with Maui Land and Pine for many years. And it's such a pristine area, more so than
anywhere in the State, I believe. So to protect something that is so perfect at this point, for me is
extremely important, I know it's a battle everywhere else, but this is a place that we can preserve
in...the way it is as it's been millions of years and that's why we have all the UH professors
coming over to study things that they can't find anywhere else in this entire State. So it's so
important to me that we keep up with the fencing, we keep up with all that and Puu Kukui
watershed, Pomaikai closure and Maui Land and Pine workers, they are very limited crew. So I
didn't know they got no funding from us, they don't get any County, Water Supply funding. Of
course, they calling Chris Brosius and people to assist and what have you. But they're really out
on their own there. So I would like to.. .1 don't know somehow find a way to help them, because
things are starting to encroach and four guys can only do so much work. And that's kinda...I'm
just feeling like again, East Maui supplies the brunt of the population on the island, but for me to
protect West Maui and the pristineness of that area is so, so, so extra important. So I don't
know, Mr. Meyer, if you have comments, I'm just talking more directly to him because I know
he knows this place very intimately -MS. POGUE: I can comment after.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --too.
MR. MEYER: Yeah, I think this will be joint effort. Thank you for your comments, Council woman
we appreciate that. And, you're absolutely right, there is the Puu Kukui Preserve is a very, very
special place that is truly unique. It's I think there are about 45 species that exist only there in
the world. And it's been maintained over 150 years by limiting access and by strict control. And
the invasive plants that we see in West Maui are different, you see Tibouchina and some other
varieties that are a little different than the East Maui problems. But the eradication techniques or
the control techniques are very much the same. You still have to use herbicides and hand
harvesting and some of the difficult work that goes on similar to East Maui. It is.. .it's very
important for us in the Water Department overall to keep in mind that we are a water utility.
And we are using Water Department funds that are collected from our water...from our paying
customers. So that we feel we have a responsibility primarily to keeping line-of-sight between
the grants that we do provide and the benefit to our water customers and our water resources.
We try and be disciplined in that respect to make sure the money is spent very wisely and it's
spent for the benefit of those water resources. We don't have.. .and pardon me for saying this,
we don't have as direct a line-of-sight and commitment to the preservation of endangered plants
and species. Because that's not where our money comes from, our money comes from our water
customers. And we feel we have to primarily work to preserve that line-of-sight. There are lots
of other resources...Fish and Wildlife Service, Department of Agriculture for a couple that have
money and grants available, they're devoted to preservation of species and endangered species
and that sort of thing. And there's a plethora of laws that relate to those areas. But we have
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to. .we feel we have try and keep in mind we're in the water business and that's what we are.
The second issue is, as Pam mentioned, we go through a fairly rigorous process in evaluating
people's requests, going through an allocation procedure. And we intend this year to do that as
well. Pam when she joined us reinvigorated that allocation program and if there's a particular
need, something that is we feel is particularly important, this $200,000 Countywide set aside will
allow us to focus, if you will, on that hot spot or on those areas that need special attention. Pam.
MS. POGUE: Yeah, thank you for bringing that up. As a matter of fact I'm going to see all the folks
from West Maui Mountain Watershed, I was supposed to go on a hike with them right now, but
anyways, but I'll see them this afternoon. I did go to their annual meeting and they were all
there, Pomaikai, all of them were there and they have...they do do things in addition to, as a
matter of fact, Miconia was hardly brought up. What they're doing in terms of strawberry, well,
in terms strawberry guava removal and a weed management plan is absolutely phenomenal. I
mean they're addressing issues not just Miconia related, so I totally echo your concerns and I
was actually glad to see that. They were actually able to hire additional field staff to address
those issues. And in I think you weren't here but you guys eventually you'll be getting this but
this is the report...
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: We have.
MS. POGUE: Oh, you have it. Okay, great. So you can see from West Maui, they've got a number of
tasks they've already completed so far that deal with things that are not just Miconia related. But
they're really doing phenomenal work.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, a follow-up.
CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
CO'UNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: If you don't mind. You have two different entities though, yeah,
West Maui Watershed Partnership and Puu Kukui, two different, separate...again, no funding
from County for Pomaikai folks but yes, they work together but anyways. In regards to the
allocation program that.. .is that part of the 200,000 that's Countywide now and who and how do
people apply...can...or is this is what you...this is like a general fund in a sense for you folks to
allocate to whoever you deem necessary?
MS. POGUE: Any decision I would make, I would make in conjunction with all the watershed partners.
You know and I mentioned a couple of examples already on how they would all benefit from the
U.S. Stream-Gauging Program of which. You know I've heard concerns quite frankly about
West Maui Watershed, or about West Maui stream levels and impacts of climate change and so
forth, and this is something that would address some of those very concerns.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. And I think Mr. Meyer probably knows the stream gauges
that are there and used to be and no longer and not sure why they're not there anymore.
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MR. MEYER: That's correct. The...I would want to point out when I mentioned other sources of
funding that Puu Kukui Preserve when it was created, the...it was created concurrently with the
NARS program, the State...Natural Area Reserve System and funding program. And Nature
Conservancy did the heavy lifting there, but we sort of ghosted along with them in creating the
Puu Kukui Preserve. That's been the primary funding source for that and hopefully it will
continue, that's a key element. That really funds the salaries and the continued effort in
patrolling the fences and control of access to that area, which is, as you point out, really vital. So
that's a good example of really trying to get the biggest bang for our buck. We don't want to try
and replace the NARS funding. Because that's a lot of money and we don't have the capability
to take on all of it. So we really do have to try and ration and be as judicious as we can.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. Thank you, Mr. Meyer. Thank you, Ms. Pogue. Thank you,
Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Just a clarification, while the Puu Kukui Reserve may not be getting
direct County funding, are they part of the West Maui Partnership?
MS. POGUE: They are.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So they indirectly get assistance.
MS. POGUE: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And also, Ms. Cochran, if you feel that additional resources can be...or
additional needs can be specifically identified, you're welcome to put something in addition to
the current funding of 1.1 million in the OED Grants which are not limited by the focus on just
water resources.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, next is Mr. Guzman followed by Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair I just wanted to note what was very interesting
that the Deputy Director mentioned that your disciplined high standards in the applicant process
of the...of applying for the grants and the procedures that you have in place for the various
grantees. And I mentioned that because of the fact that when you create this Countywide
watershed protection a grant, I would feel more comfortable if there was set standards or
procedures, something that is written in the course of time that eventually you yourselves will
not be around, we have new department heads that would follow these procedures and actually
make that determination where these funds will eventually go or be applied to. I would feel
more comfortable with that in place instead of a pot of money and someone who is in direct
leadership can determine where that goes, here and there. I would like to see a set standards put
forth and followed, just for fairness across the board.

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

April 25, 2013

MS. POGUE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I wanted to talk about the West Maui a little bit.
It says that only 46 percent of the watershed is in active form of watershed management. Does
that include the Puu Kukui, does that number include the Puu Kukui, I couldn't quite see where
they were mentioned in here.
MR. MEYER: The Puu Kukui Preserve is about 8,000 acres and I suspect the numbers are a little bit
light. So it's probably not included in the West Maui Partnership.
MS. POGUE: If you, Chair, I'm sorry Councilman Couch, if you go to Page 21, it's got the map and its
delineated not only in the terms of the work that they're doing but you can see the area of interest
in the West Maui Mountains, so where the area they're actually considering, I mean the area that
they manage.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So it's more on the on this side as opposed to...
MS. POGUE: Exactly, does not include Puu Kukui.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. So alright, then they, then we talk about on Page 19 the
Consequences of a Decrease in Funding which you're saying they're not going to get the
decrease in funding this year, but if we continue with this Countywide program and they don't
get this one-time grant from the Federal government then they will get a decrease in funding next
year if we continue with the Countywide program.
MS. POGUE: If we continue it level funded, I mean as we are, and because the DOH grant was a onetime thing, it was basically to avoid sending the money back to the Federal Government so we
could use it. And if they for example don't pursue additional giants on their own from other
Federal agencies and other State agencies, so if things sort of remain as they are then I've asked
them all to do this. Because when your deliberating the watersheds and the grants and the
funding and so forth, I was trying to get as much stuff on the paper as I could in terms of
positives, negatives and that sort of thing.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's right for this year but we have to really consider next year
whether we would take some from everybody's little pot or because you know the West Maui
and the East Maui ones are the big ones that are important, including the ones on the other side.
MS. POGUE: And again, some of these shortfalls particularly when they're similarities amongst the
various watersheds in terms of here's how we're going to get hit with a decrease that can be
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combined, that's where we could for example use the Countywide watershed funding to try to fill
that particular hole if you will to...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I understand the purpose of the program I'm just worried about the
individual partnerships getting hit. Okay and not necessarily this year but next year. Thank you,
Chair.
MS. POGUE: Right.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chairman, thank you. I would hope we would look at all watersheds as
critical habitat regardless where they are. I mean of course we do live on islands but, Mike,
maybe request at the appropriate time is to have maybe Mr. Baz give us comment. Listening to
the discussion regarding the grants and the recent comments of my colleague, Mr. Guzman. We
have amended the Code recently by Council on how we're going to move the grant program
forward, Chairman. And maybe Mr. Baz can tell us how with the new standards in the Code
how all the departments will be approaching the grants requests and whether those adjustments
will be made effective now or effective July 1 st on the new fiscal year. But we have made
improvements to the grant administration regarding fairness and consistency. And again at the
right time maybe Mr. Baz might be able to share some comment, Chairman.
MR. BAZ: Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Go ahead.
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Member Hokama, thank you very much. Let me just take a half a
step back and discuss a little bit about when we shifted the funding from OED to Department of
Water Supply, I think it was in Fiscal Year '12. And we did that specifically because Ms. Pogue
had done an excellent job and yeah, I call her a grant manager, I don't know what her real title is,
but she took the program that was existing and really reviewed it and developed standards and
those kind of things that are pretty much enveloped in the changes the 3.36 and so. I did forward
her those changes and it is something that we believe that she can develop as part of her normal
program and may not even need to have any specific changes or very little specific changes as
far as the grants that she gives out now and the standards that there set. We're comfortable with
that. As far as the rest of the County departments, like we mentioned in discussion in
Committee, there's various levels of compliance, if we want to start calling that, to the new Code
and so at...when budget is done soon as I can catch a breath here we're going to work together
on seeing if we can get it developed for the Fiscal Year '14 grants at least as much as we can.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Chair, appreciate that.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions? Ms. Pogue we've been talking about the 100,000 from
West Maui and 100,000 from East Maui, and I think you've clearly pointed out that they're as a
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net they're still getting more money if you combine the EPA funds. But I believe that these
numbers were set largely by this Council, so I'm wondering if you feel that there should a
rebalancing of the amounts by watershed in any way that would reflect the challenges that each
watershed faces and the other resources that are available to them. I guess in short, would you
suggest any adjustments to the numbers that are in the main column?
MS. POGUE: Honestly, I wouldn't. And the reason why is because much of the way those numbers
were developed...I developed with the watershed partners. And for example, with the
Department of Health money, it was such a short period of time we had to turn that around, and
we lost $750,000 that I looked at the watershed partnerships and whose missions and objectives
and their longstanding work that they've done were most closely aligned with the Department of
Health mission and that is source water protection. And I said talk amongst yourselves and I
mean seriously you guys you got two days and then let's meet, and you guys know what you
need best and you all work together and there's so many indirect benefits that they have. And
with sort of that operating relationship that we all have, we...you take away from one than
another is hurting, you take away from another than another is hurting. So, I'm trying with the
limited resources we have to balance it as best as I possibly can. But it's with their input, so I
mean, I know that when I first came here there was some shortfalls and, but then hopefully they
literally come to the rescue of one another to the best that they can. So I'm not saying I would
change anything because the numbers I came up with were quite frankly based on a lot of input
from the watershed partnerships.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, but those are the numbers for the EPA distribution, right?
MS. POGUE: No, they're both. I mean they're the EPA distribution, yes. But we...I've had ongoing
conversation, I mean granted it has only been two funding cycles now. But very open
conversations about what's going to happen to you this year, what other funding is being cut
from your budget, how can we fill in, we literally have that sort of a collaborative relationship,
all this six partnerships, well really eight when count them all. So I think it's going to be
interesting to look to FY '15. Because the DOH funding will have been spent and so we're back
to now reliance upon the water revenue funds. And again, I talk to these guys constantly and
what can we do and how can we help each other and anything along those lines.
CHAIR WHITE: So the West Maui folks are comfortable with their giving up $100,000 as proposed in
the...in this budget.
MS. POGUE: I'm sure they're not, I mean I certainly wouldn't be, but it's trying to.. .exactly it's still
100,000 more than they received last year. And they're still getting a surplus of 45 and if they
look at where they were three years ago. I mean so were trying to do the best that we can,
balancing, it's...I mean for me it's a little different cause I'm looking at eight. I'm not just
looking at one, I'm trying to do the best I can with eight and trying to leverage amongst the eight
funds that I hear about, Federal funds, Federal opportunities, even research opportunities. For
example, we have an opportunity now for a massive research project we're not paying a dime for
on climate change and how that will impact water resources and groundwater availability.
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That's being completely funded by NOAA. I'm having all the watershed partnerships come in
on April 30 th to discuss that scenario based model. Nobody's paying a dime for that on this
island, it's the first ever done in the Pacific. So there's all kinds of things that are sort of not
quite tangible that we're trying to do the best we can.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Baz, you had something you were going to add.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, just.. .Ms. Pogue mentioned the.. .if you look at the Fiscal Year 2012 adopted Budget
when we moved the items over, there was a total of a little over a million dollars in watershed
protection. East Maui was at 456 and West Maui was at 121 and so when you look.. .even
though she's reducing it theoretically in the Proposed '14 Budget by a 100,000 in each of those,
it's bringing East Maui's back to that level of Fiscal Year 2012 and West Maui's still receiving
$100,000 additional County money from the Fiscal Year 2012 Budget. So I just wanted to point
that out, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Mr. Meyer.
MR. MEYER: If I could add one more comment. I think...I want to applaud the Council's approach to
these issues to the fluctuations, because one of the key things that make the program successful
for the partnerships and for us in the Water Department is continuity of the trained people, the
people who do this hard work on the ground. And if we have significant fluctuations from year
to year, chances are these highly trained and dedicated folks are going to have to find other
gainful employment. So it is very important from our perspective that we maintain a level of
continuity that keeps these people employed and on the job and doing the best for our watershed.
Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. What's...where do you get the basis for these
numbers? I know it's water fund so, and as a percentage of the water fund or if we say...if we
decide okay, well, we'll just add 200,000 to the pot to do the Countywide and leave everybody
the same or if we feel that we need to add Puu Kukui to West Maui and bump up their dollar
amounts. Where does...I mean it comes from the water fund but where would it, what else
would be affected?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, Member Couch, the Water Department's funds is an enterprise fund, they are
self-funded.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
MR. BAZ: So should you decide to take money from...to allocate additional monies to these watershed
protection area, that money would have to come from some other portion of the Department's
budget.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I.e. premium pay or something like that. Whatever.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Raise the rates.
MR. BAZ: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Or potentially raise the rates.
MR. BAZ: Or, correct, raise the rates.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So when you came up with this $1.5 million that...you just were able
to tweak your...the rest of your budget and this is kind of what you had available for watershed
management?
MR. MEYER: In creating the budget we try and gauge the value of this expenditure to the customers.
It's difficult...it's a little bit of a squishy area, but I believe the Commission on Water Resource
Management estimated that watershed protection dollars are only a portion of the cost of new
development of new water resources, and I think the number was like about 60 percent of the
cost of developing new wells and.. .on a per gallon basis. And it's incumbent on you of course
to conduct those watershed preservation and maintenance activities in areas where your water
will truly comes from. Because that's where your revenue comes from, we try to maintain that
as I was saying that line-of-sight. But we can't go overboard, we have a very limited budget, but
we try and gauge what the capabilities are, and other perspectives are the need as I mentioned
earlier for continuity. You don't want to start and stop a program, because you really...that's
wasting money and you lose good people. So we try and make this--overused word--a
sustainable program. But something that we can continue to do every year.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. So this question then would be Mr. Baz or the Chair. If we
wanted to say, yes we agree with and I'm thinking more towards next budget, but we agree that
200,000 for Countywide, just so you have a emergency pot that you could go to and point to
wherever it's needed. I guess we could if we had some method of coming up with that money,
throw it in the OED portion if we want it to come from the General Fund. 'Cause we can't throw
it in here if it's from General Fund, is that right? Mr. Baz or Mr. Chair, either one.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair, the Charter requires the Water Department to be self-sufficient so I don't
think we could be...I mean it wouldn't be prudent for us to do it interfund transfer of money to
the Water Department. But theoretically you could add money to the Office of Economic
Development for this budget for watershed protection if you like. Alternatively, you could work
with the Director, Deputy and staff on possibly discussing the level for next year in their
development of a budget and rate setting and all that, seeing what a prudent level is.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you. So Mr. Chair, then that kind of leads to my next
comment and request is that we through this Committee put an item in the Water Resources
Committee to really go through watershed and what our policy is going to be on the watershed
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management and what we want to try to do to help fund. If we think it's more.. .we need to fund
it more than what we have been or whatever. So I think that should be a discussion at the...at
least on the Water Resources Committee to find out in depth in what they're doing and what can
be done to help. And then move on and see if we need to fund more somehow, somewhere.
CHAIR WHITE: I think the discussion is really pointing that the fact that at this point they feel they're
spending an appropriate amount to protect the water resource...the watershed. To
Ms. Cochran's point, we may need to be spending more to protect species and other things in the
same area that don't necessarily fit into their scope of work.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And I agree with that, with that portion of your comment.
CHAIR WHITE: That maybe that it should be in the Water Committee but it may also be in another
Committee.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct. But I'm not quite sure I agree with the...they're saying
it...they have enough now, they're saying they can do an adequate job with what they've got
now. But according to the reports that we're looking at, boy, we...we're only covering
46 percent of the West Maui watershed so there's a lot more that can be done if we had all the
money in the world kind of thing.
CHAIR WHITE: Well...then...go...
MS. POGUE: I'm now getting very nervous because when you ask me if those amounts were right, I
thought you meant in terms of juggling in between and amongst the watersheds. Of course, we
always need more money. I mean...duh. But no... so please don't misunderstand me, that's why
I had these folks in their reports say what they would do if they had more. But then also and in
terms of trying to prioritize 'cause you guys obviously have very tough decisions ahead of you
with a number of different subjects, is what they could do if they had more but then also what
would happen if funding was cut. So almost, sort of like short term and long term consequences.
CHAIR WHITE: But I think the question is how do you split the...if you guys are truly just focused on
protecting the watershed, the ability of the watershed to take in water and get the greatest
recharge, there's certain activities that may not.. .1 don't know what those activities are but
there's certain activities that may fall into the question that Ms. Cochran brought up in respect to
species rather than recharge. So I guess the question is are we giving you an adequate amount in
the budget to protect recharge and should we be...if we want to do more should we be putting it
in the General Fund or adding more to yours?
MR. MEYER: I think Pam's answer is a correct one, were always in the process of rationing money in
terms of the watershed grants. At the same time, there're couple of points reference, one is that
there are many, many other sources of funds for invasive species control and control of our
endangered species and fencing. And a good example, probably the biggest example is the
State's NARS program, the Natural Area Reserve System and Natural Area Partnership Program
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which is a matching fund program with landowners. I would also point out that of the other
counties in Hawaii in the State, I think the largest expenditures for watershed protection by a
county water department are by the Kauai County and I think they spend a total of about $85,000
on watershed protection. So we are far and away, if that's a useful benchmark for the Council.
We're far and away.
CHAIR WHITE: Shocking benchmark.
MS. POGUE: I do want to say something that's important though, I don't want to get lost, 'cause what
Council woman Cochran brought up and what Council member Couch did, are two really critical
components. And that is I don't want to see divorced, you know, recharge from the critical
importance of protecting habitat and species and so forth. I mean those are integrally
linked...right, right, but I just wanted to make sure 'cause that's.. .okay, yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: We understand the link, it's just that from a funding standpoint -MS. POGUE: Right. Right.
CHAIR WHITE: --they're separate.
MS. POGUE: Sometimes we have to make those tough decisions because of limited resources. Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Right. Okay. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I wanted to weigh in on this discussion
which is really an important one, because protecting our watershed we all know is very, very
critical. I have to say that in the time I've been here, everything that we have heard from the
watershed people when they come to testify regardless of what area we're in, it's always
positive. And they're always very proud and very grateful about Maui County's investment in
what we give them. Of course, it's obvious that none of us given us more money would say no,
because the job is always much bigger than the funds we have. They've become very good at
stretching those funds and trying to get the bang for the buck. Which I think they do an
outstanding job. This whole idea of maybe changing the allocation I think is something that we
need to do when we're out of budget. Because it's going to take everybody sitting down and
putting their heads together and deciding well where do you put the money and how much and
whatever. But I understand and support Member Cochran's concern and if we have any money
now that we're getting to the point where we'll going to be putting money here and putting
money there, I think that it's a justified request if we have the money then we can subsidize it
and I think it would be really great. But I really think the whole issue of allocation is something
that we need to take up after this. We're not really ready here 'cause we haven't had the
opportunity to talk to everybody. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions? Ms. Cochran.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, actually just...I guess some bullet points that I see in your
handout here in regards to West Maui and mentioning that Mount Kahalawai produces.. .serves
77 percent of Maui County Department of Water Supply's customers. So when you say fee
based funding this and that, 77 percent of Mount Kahalawai does provide and also in turn
benefits to Maui County, improve water quality and quantity, sustainable resources for
businesses, ag, residents and tourism. Tourism huge thing in West Maui, huge money
contributor to this County as a whole. So I think it all connects and yes, I'm very ecstatic about
partnerships. But I'm feeling a little bit...at looking on the map where the West Maui Watershed
Partnership focuses their work on is in this Na Wai 'Eha section which is awesome, again like I
said, but I would like to see a lot more work on the other side of Mount Kahalawai. So and Mr.
Meyer, you know the area again like I said intimately. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: You know you bring up a very good point that...if you look at the map, you look at
this map...I gotta look at the date...that's the April 11 th transmittal. There's a map showing the
watersheds and it seems to indicate that the...this map here. It shows that the actual size of each
watershed, but it...quite franIdy the note that the West Maui Watershed Partnership is only
covering a relatively small section of the West Maui Watershed. Brings up the question is the
East Maui Watershed covering all of the East Maui Watershed area or just a part of that?
MR. MEYER: Yeah, just knowing that the partners are.. .it's not all inclusive, it is only part as well.. .of
East Maui.
CHAIR WHITE: So what is happening to the areas that are not managed? Do we...I'm assuming that
the MISC folks are going everywhere. Not just in...
MR. MEYER: That's correct. Their monitoring programs and eradication programs, mostly aerial
spraying in those areas as well. That's true.
MS. POGUE: And again, if it...in terms of looking at the report, in addition to the response that we
provided you, a lot of like Leeward Haleakala, The Nature Conservancy, East Maui, they fill in,
they have different management techniques, they focus on different things. So they literally fill
in for each other, Haleakala Watershed Partnership, so there's like about seven different partners
within East Maui.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, the question though, I think Ms. Cochran is asking is...do we have full
coverage of West Maui? Do we have full coverage of East Maui? Doesn't sound like we do.
MR. MEYER: The answer is no. I think is...as Councilmember Cochran points out, the Puu Kukui
Preserve is in effect under separate management. They've got their own crews, it's been fenced
now for quite a number of years, and as a result, its probably not in as difficult a condition as
many of the areas in West Maui that they have gotten invasive species and pigs and other
problems. Puu Kukui is relatively well preserved at this point. We try and make sure that the
watershed is protected as best we can and try and address through the partnerships the problems
that are evident and really need our attention. And allocate that money as best we can, but we're
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never really going to be able to with Water Department funds cover the whole island.
It's.. .we're always in a rationing process.
CHAIR WHITE: I understand that, I think it be helpful if we could get a map that shows the areas that
we're providing no coverage and then. Because obviously in Puu Kukui, that area is well taken
care of, so if you can give us a map of the areas that you all are...that are being managed by the
partnerships and then what areas are being managed by private funds. So that we can see what
the...where are the areas where there is no coverage.
MR. MEYER: I think we can do that.
CHAIR WHITE: And if the Committee would like that I'll make that request.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, I like Member Couch's recommendation about maybe referring this to the Water
Resources Committee or Budget and Finance at some later point in time, a long discussion on
that. I don't know that they can get...
CHAIR WHITE: No, I'm not asking for this from a Budget standpoint, and I'd be happy to refer it to
Water or to a later discussion in this Committee or wherever it should flow. Okay, with that,
Members, are there any further questions? Chair would like to know if you all can be back here
at 1 o'clock, we've got a very long list of remaining grants. So if you'd like to cut lunch a little
bit, it may save us from going too much later tonight. How many of you can be back...or who
cannot be back by 1 o'clock? Okay. You cannot? No...can you make 1:15?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: I'll try.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. We are in recess until 1:15. Thank you all.. .thank to Ms. Pogue and
Mr. Meyer and we'll take up Transportation when we come back at 1:15. We're in recess.
. . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:

11:57 a.m.

RECONVENE:

1:21 p.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . . (gavel). . . This meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will come back to
order. And as you all know, we've completed a small portion of our ten page document. So we
will stay here until we're done. So I ask that the Members keep their question pertinent and keep
their commentary to a minimum, as I know most of the Members here can do. And I ask that the
Department please keep your answers short. And I think most of us probably know much of the
background that you might want to share. So please refrain in deference to the ones that will
follow you. Okay, with that Members I will start with Transportation. Jo Anne Winer, please
proceed.
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DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

MS. JOHNSON WINER: Well in keeping with the spirit, we have very few areas that we really deal
with. We deal with the Air Ambulance Grant as you know, we have the human services area and
then we also have our public transit area. There are programs within that but basically I have
everything before you. I think that as far as I'm concerned the only area I believe that we asked
for slight increase was for the MEO Grant. And last time we had a clarification from ME0 that
the reason for that increase was their driver costs and I guess fringe benefits. They had not had
any increases at all in that arena, they had some cost increases for fuel and other things which we
did have past increases for. But that really was the primary area, and as far as the operations go,
we will this July have the ME0 taking over for Paratransit. So that will be a deviation from the
past, and we will have the commuter as well as the fixed route still continuing on with Roberts.
So we're moving in a very positive direction and I look forward to working with ME0 for the
transition.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Just for clarification, where is the Paratransit amount reflected?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: It's currently.. .it's a portion of the public transit currently.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Roughly what portion will be moving?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: I can give you a ballpark figure, I think...was approximately 21/2 million.
Around 2.8 million.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So that will come out of the 10.725.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you, Members, questions? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: In any...
CHAIR WHITE: She's covered the majority of...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I know you expressed the desire to go in turn.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, you're right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR WHITE: Let's start with the Air Ambulance. Any questions? Air Ambulance. Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just real quick, now that the State has passed their budget, are we
matching the State's amount for Air Ambulance or are they putting in less, or...
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MS. JOHNSON WINER: They're putting in more.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: They are putting in more.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: They have consistently been putting in more.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Wow, it's expensive. Okay. Thank you.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: You're welcome.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions on Air Ambulance? Okay. Then the next expenditure is
MEO Transportation Services including Ala Hou. Members, questions? Questions about the
increase? Okay. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Just a very quick question. By the way, I'm excited and very happy to
hear that ME0 has the Paratransit bid. I think that MEO is specifically created and suited to do
specialized transportation. Yesterday we had couple testifiers and a question was asked, I don't
know if you were able to hear or not. And these people were still rooting for the disability fare
and the question was asked would that be covered by MEO doing the Paratransit? Can you
elaborate?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: I'll be happy to. Even though ME0 has the human services portion of the
contract where there is no charge to the individual other than just making a voluntary donation,
the Paratransit contract is very specific with regard to fares. And so that will be the same as if
Roberts was doing it currently, there will be no difference whatsoever. And actually a response
was sent from the Mayor to the disabled community, trying to explain the fare situation and how
it would be detrimental in some respects to do what City and County has done and other
jurisdictions have done. Because they don't allow any passes on their ADA transportation, no
passes would be allowed. They would have to pay per boarding and in most of those cases, it
just...people would end up paying more.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. I think that was important to tell the public.
Thank you.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: You're welcome.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, any other questions? Just to point out the details of the ME0 and
Roberts amounts is on Pages 18-14 and 18-15 in the Details. Further questions? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Madam?
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Madam Chair. Mr. Chair...sorry.
CHAIR WHITE: It's alright.. .you just give me the right to use...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, yeah...you bet...sure.
CHAIR WHITE: And that gym in Kihei...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, I know. Madam Director...
CHAIR WHITE: Please proceed if you can.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. You mentioned the, that the Mayor wrote a letter and
saying there would be problems. Have you done a study on that as to... 'cause several of them
mentioned that...you know we only use it once in a while. And so the price of a pass is more
expensive than us using it once in a while. But in using it once in a while it's pretty expensive, I
think its two dollars a trip for Paratransit.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: It would be per boarding.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: So if they're going five different places which many of our ADA people do,
it's two dollars every time they get on the bus. So if they're stopping five places, you know that
will be ten dollars. So when you compare that to how allow passes currently which no other
providers do allow passes on any of their ADA transit including City and County, the average
comes out far less. I had another proposal but because there was not, I believe, as great an
impact on the ridership, there was no decline I believe at all in our Paratransit Ridership. I think
in discussion with the Mayor he felt that there was no need to really create something where
there did not seem to be a pressing need for that type of situation.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And the other comment that they had was that it was.. .you have to call
24 hours in advance if you want to do.. .get a pickup. How does that differ between.. .what's the
difference between the Paratransit and the Ala Hou Program?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Well Ala Hou Program doesn't first of all it does not cost anything and Ala
Hou Program general serves in the area that are not covered by Paratransit. The reservations
have to be made in advance for both, because otherwise the scheduling would be very difficult
for both ME0 or for Roberts and unless you have software to actually do that which is quite
expensive, it's very difficult. I know that they use Trapeze which is a very sophisticated
software to do Handi-Van in Oahu. But where there is a breakdown or a emergency pickup like
somebody really needs to be picked up or they have a need to get where I guess in a very short
period of time, there are exceptions and I know ME0 as well as Roberts do accommodate that.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And lastly, they said that they prefer to go on the regular bus because a
big bus comes and picks them up and what not. So how often do people who could use
Paratransit actually use the regular transit? And I think that's where they were looking for the
discount is on the regular bus.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Okay, one of the challenges we have and because we don't differentiate,
there's no way that we would know how many people would be turned away on just our fixed
route. If they are on a wheelchair or wheelchair bound, we only have two positions on our fixed
route schedules. So if they are making a doctor's appointment or there's something that they
have to be there on time, we would actually encourage them to use either Ala Hou or we would
encourage them to use the Paratransit. Because they have to be a specific place at a given time.
The incidents of us turning away, we would not be able to tell you that, but I know on occasion
when the wheelchair positions are filled, the next time that, that person would be able to get on
the bus and there's no guarantee because it's on space available, would be at least an hour.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions, Members? So the...is there much of an overlap, can the Ala Hou
buses also pick up Paratransit or is there no overlap?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Well, once.. .I mean on occasion what has happened and I'll share this with
you. MEO has been able to accommodate, let's say there was a breakdown of a Roberts vehicle,
they have been really accommodating in trying to pick up that slack. Roberts has done some
similar things where maybe on a rare occasion there would be somebody who's dually qualified,
they're qualified both with Roberts on the Paratransit side and they're also qualified with MEO.
We try to work that out so that there is no overlap. The service areas though are very specific
and what Ala Hou does and the programs that MEO has, they're non-duplicative in that they
transport people in the areas where we ordinarily would not be able to service for Paratransit.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. Any other questions, Members? Well this has been relatively
painless. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Yes. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Just a quick comment. I have been involved with this transportation
thing for a very long time and I think that we need to compliment the players. There seems to be
a wonderful spirit of cooperation going on now between all the providers and with the
Transportation Department. And it's noteworthy and I want to thank them.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: We really appreciate that.
CHAIR WHITE: Yup.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: The public benefits. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Very good point. I did have one question I forgot to ask and that is I recall the...we
made a significant increase in Paratransit. And I was just wondering of the 2.8 million or so that
has been allocated for Paratransit. Do you have an idea how much has been spent year to date?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Because we haven't...let's see.. .would you have the figure -CHAIR WHITE: Sandy might be able...to pull it up.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: --the spend down, yeah. I know we're on target. I know we are on target.
We're not going to have to come back and ask you for supplemental funding, that much I do
know. So I think from that respect some of it is also due I think in part to the fact that we have
shifted some of the duties like the Day Health, our excursions for the DOE special needs
students. Some of that has been shifted over within MEO's contract and that has really helped to
prevent I guess an escalation or an increase. 'Cause currently we have about 715 qualified
Paratransit riders. Obviously all of them don't travel on the same day but daily our averages
have gone up. But as far as I know, we have been able to manage and I don't anticipate us going
over budget before the end of the year.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. If there're no more questions, we will.. .thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair. I guess in regards to bus shelters this upcoming year.
'Cause I recall from the other budget I guess West Maui is next in the queue?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Yes, in fact, all those are going out to design and we.. .1 believe you were not
able to be present when we had our CIP briefing. So those are on target: in fact, I believe our
engineer went out to bid or is currently in the process of going to bid on that and I believe it's at
Corporation Counsel, for the posting, for the design and so we are...that is.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yea. Great, thank you and...
MS. JOHNSON WINER: It is coming.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay and a follow-up, Chair And then how are they chosen?
Which sites, how do you determine where shelter is going or not?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: We do it based on ridership, what the greatest numbers of riders are at those
stops and then also where we have right-of-way. If we have sufficient right-of-way, that has
been a big challenge because for West Maui so many of the stops, the roadways which is true for
many other areas too, the roadways are very narrow. But that's what ends up happening is those
are the two factors.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Okay, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. No further questions? It'll be five minutes before Housing is here and that
may be extended in a bit by the elevator. So we'll be in recess...well we'll say five minutes and
we'll come back a little bit later than that. In recess. . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:

1:37 p.m.

RECONVENE:

1:57 p.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . . (gavel). . . This meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will come back to
order, and we'll proceed with the review of the Housing and Human Concerns Grants. And I'd
like to welcome Jo-Ann Ridao and Jan Shishido to the Chambers. Ms. Ridao, please proceed
with your presentation.
DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS

MS. RIDAO: Thank you, Chair. I do not have any particular opening remarks. My understanding is
that we are going to use the long sheet.
CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
MS. RIDAO: Okay. And if you would like I can proceed.
CHAIR WHITE: What I would like you to do is go down each page. So review the items on the first
page and then we will...Members, we will go down the items and ask questions.
MS. RIDAO: Okay. So I would go over them first and then you'll ask question after I've completed the
first page.
CHAIR WHITE: Completed the page.
MS. RIDAO: Sure. Okay. Okay, so Page 1 Hale Mahaolu Homeownership and Housing Counseling
Program, that is pretty self-explanatory. Hale Mahaolu is asking for a $15,000 increase and
primarily the reason for that was the increased need for the service. And then the next one is the
Affordable Rental Housing Programs, that amount has not changed from last year $825,000.
And the breakdown is: Family Life Center receives $154,250; Ka Hale A Ke Ola Resource
Center receives $181,250; ME0 receives $246,250; and Women Helping Women receives
$143,250. Okay, moving on to the Acculturation Program, that's line 8-21. The Acculturation
Program is split between that amount of 63,000 is split between the Lahaina Intermediate School
ELL Program and then Molokai Acculturation Program receives $26,000. The County Grant
Subsidy Office on Aging, that money primarily goes to the Laulima Program of Na Ho Aloha,
and pretty much Na Ho Aloha does support services to the seniors like friendly calling, friendly
visiting and possible assistance with some care at home, but very minimal. Senior Fair Program,
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that increased by $6,000 this year and the reason for the increase is that the Senior Fair will be
expanding to Molokai and Lanai. County Grant Subsidy - Volunteer Center, that money is pretty
much for...to assist with the programs that our Volunteer Center Coordinator does and stuff like
for instance we had the Martin Luther King volunteer week. We are going to be the...Maui
County will be the sponsor of the volunteer Statewide conference this year. The Volunteer
Heroes Awards hands on...the hands on marketing program for our Volunteer Center. So that's
what those monies are pretty much used for. The next one is the Early Childhood Resource
Center Program Grant Subsidy, primarily those monies, the $9,000 is used for training and
development of staff, either bringing trainers here to assist with training of early childhood
providers as well as sending staff to Oahu for training in early childhood.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Let's stop there.
MS. RIDAO: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions? Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Is this on that Early Childhood.. .is this staff that works for your department,
the director?
MS. RIDAO: No, no, it would include her but it would also include staff from different preschools.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Why are we paying for that?
MS. RIDAO: We bring over training for them...I mean we'll bring over an expert to train them to help
with that kind of work. As well as this also pays...
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Why is that our responsibility?
MS. RIDAO: Is it our responsibility? Well if we're going to run, or we going to provide early
childhood assistance, I think we would want to do a good job, and usually this is the kind of stuff
that helps us with cutting edge. And coming up, we're going to have a big challenge with what's
going to happen to preschoolers come 2014 when there's going to be a big gap in the service
when four years old can no longer go to preschool. So I think that money is well spent in
helping us to also address that. Can we help expand preschools, can we help preschools get
licensed to take more children, that kind of stuff. That's the kind of stuff it does.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Are we getting in the way of what the Governor is trying to do which is
preschool initiative? Cause I would not like to spend money we don't have to spend since the
State is adamant to duplicate or replace what I thought was a good program called Head Start.
Why then would I want to put County money in what the State is trying to take over.
MS. RIDAO: For one thing, Council member, the State program has not yet been...there's no final
direction as to where we're going with that program. And I think if...unless we know what's
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going to happen there, we would be well prepared to have some money here to assist us in Maui
County.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Well that's one perspective, yeah, cause I'm not at this point agreeing to the
Mayor's choice of raising revenues. So for me, I'm looking at cutting because I'm not willing to
agree to certain tax increases. So it doesn't fit in my revenue numbers that I am able to expend,
and that's why I think the Committee's going to continue to ask the hard questions.
MS. RIDAO: Sure. I mean...
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: 'Cause again we're all going to have our own positions, but I have no
problem verbalizing that I'm looking at cutting, 'cause I'm not going support raising taxes to the
level that's being proposed. Thank you, Chair.
MS. RIDAO: I'm sorry, would you like me to bring the Early Childhood Education person up?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Nope.
MS. RIDAO: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: This is about funding not about whether or not it's the merits or whatnot,
it's --...
MS. RIDAO: Alright.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: --what we can or cannot afford right now. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions on the first two sections on Page one? Seeing none, a
question I have for you is on the Affordable Rental Housing Program. In fiscal year 2011, that
amount was 425,000 I realize that we.. .the justification for the increases in subsequent years was
the challenges with the housing market. It seems as though the housing market is tapering or is
getting a little better. The question is whether or not we still need the full 825,000 or whether
that funding level could be somewhat reduced. And if so, by what amount?
MS. RIDAO: Thank you for that question, Chair. Although it appears that the housing market is getting
somewhat better, rental housing is still at a premium. And in fact, rents are starting to go up so
this is an amount that definitely is needed.
CHAIR WHITE: I guess I'm suggesting the job market might be getting a little better not just, not the -MS. RIDAO: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: --necessarily the housing market.
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MS. RIDAO: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, because as Mr. Hokama said, there are some of us who have concerns about the
level of revenue increases that are proposed, and so if we're--instead of his term--cutting, mine is
I turn it the other way around and say not adding. And so if there are other places where I'm not
comfortable adding and you feel they're very high priority areas, I hope you'll point out those
items which you consider a very high priority. And maybe you can help us understand the level
of priority that you place on each of these funding items. For example, the Hale Mahaolu, that's
an increase there, is the $15,000--just give you an example--is the $15,000 there more critical
than keeping $15,000 in the 825? If I were to give you a choice, would you put 15 under Hale
Mahaolu or...and if you need it under Hale Mahaolu would you take it out of the Rental
Housing?
MS. RIDAO: You putting me in a tough position here.
CHAIR WHITE: We have to put ourselves -MS. RIDAO: No, I understand.
CHAIR WHITE: --all the time.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, so my priority would be Rental Assistance because that is where we find most
people having the hardest time.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And Members, we need to be asking these kinds of questions because the
Mayor has increased spending by $26 million. That means that we got to go to and he's going
primarily to our business community which is still not back on its feet and saying yes, you
haven't been able to rebuild your staffing and buy new equipment, but we got things that we feel
are more important than leaving the money in your pocket. And so we have an obligation to ask
these questions. Okay, then same question for First Time Home Buyers, would you put 50,000
there or leave it in Affordable Rental Housing?
MS. RIDAO: Okay, you're talking about the First Time Home Buyers Program.
CHAIR WHITE: First Time Home Buyers.
MS. RIDAO: Yes, if I had to make a choice I could live with the $200,000. Definitely we would like
to.. .because of the numbers of people that qualify for this program. We definitely would like to
see more homeowners in that income category. However, if I had to choose, yes I would rather
have it in the Rental Assistance Program.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, any further questions on this page?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Question.
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CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Can you tell us is the plan to expand when funds are available the
Acculturation Program. If! heard correct, it's only at two schools at this time?
MS. RIDAO: Yeah. At this time no, we don't have any plans to expand except that in the past year, I
believe, we did some overlap.. .there was an overlapping of funds. So we were able to do a little
more. And the area that seems to be really in high need were in Lahaina and Molokai.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I could use help on Lanai.
MS. RIDAO: Acculturation?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh yeah. We may not make the news but I think enough Members have
been receiving comments from our old time families about the interesting adjustment of our mix
and the issues that come about with this new cultural practices of others, it's been stated that
way.
MS. RIDAO: Our immigrant services guy is here and I'm sure he's hearing that. We can look into that,
I'm sure. Yes.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Director.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Can you explain for me what Women Helping Women entails?
MS. RIDAO: What Women Helping Women...I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: What's it's all about.
MS. RIDAO: Oh what they do. Women Helping Women primarily assist with women that either have
been victimized by their male partners, and so they provide a safe place for them to go to with
their children. And then they assist them in integrating back into the community without having
to have that fear and enabling them to be strong enough to get back into society, knowing that
there is that male figure that got them in there the first place. So primarily they helping...to get
strong enough to able to come back into society. And to.. .at first to be safe.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So is this somewhat like the women's shelter that they have on
Molokai and any of those funds are funneled to the Molokai women's shelter of this 143...
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MS. RIDAO: What is the name of the Molokai women's shelter?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I think it's Ho'omalu.
MS. RIDAO: No, it's not in here, yeah. Yeah, I don't see it in here...
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, we do have the Executive Director of Women Helping Women in the audience if
you want to...
CHAIR WHITE: Without objection we'll have the Director come to the podium.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
MS. MONIZ: Hi, thank you for asking. We have helped Women from Molokai with the rental
assistance money. We don't have a formal partnership with Hale Ho'omalu at this time around
those funding, this particular funding. But we could expand and partner with them. But we do
help women on Molokai with this money, also Lanai. We do a lot of rental assistance for all
three islands.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: This specifically for rental assistance.
MS. MONIZ: Yes, so the...it's part of our transitions program which is typically after the shelter we're
trying to help them be self-sustaining. So we pay first months security deposit, rent, up to a
certain amount. Depending on...you know if you have a lot of children the rent is higher so we
aren't able to help as long. But if your security deposit's 15 or 18 hundred we can help with that
in the first month.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
MS. MONIZ: Yeah, sure.
CHAIR WHITE: And for the record can you just restate your name please.
MS. MONIZ: Stacey Moniz.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. No further questions for her?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: ...(inaudible)...
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I want to get back to the Acculturation, I forgot to share with the Director.
My understanding from information I get from our Lanai Resorts Company is that in the very
near future I'm looking at a 10 to 15 percent, even short-term population growth for Lanai. This
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is because of accelerated construction considerations that the ownership is considering for
improvements at the hotels or not. So 10 to 15 percent growth in my community at one crack. I
lived through the last construction cycle and we had a lot of issues that came up whether it be
police enforcement, fire response, drugs, family issues, whether it be drinking, gambling, spousal
relationships. So is there something I need to consider as professionals in your field to place in
the budget that maybe we can leverage with the property owner or the management companies
that are going to do all these projects within the next budget cycle that we should at least be
prepared for?
MS. RIDAO: You know, offhand I know that we have drug support programs over there, Kumpang
Lanai, we have child care facilities, we have of course the senior programs, we have youth
programs, and I can work with Kevin definitely on maybe doing an assessment of immigrants on
Lanai. I know that...
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, but most of that is for the existing community, yeah. I'm looking at
one real fast, Director, 10 to 15 percent growth with temporary housing built in weeks not
months or years. And I'm going to get hundreds like I said maybe one 50 percent shot in
population growth -MS. RIDAO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: --in a short term, real fast with a lot of cash, lot of new faces, lot of different
styles, and I'm already talking to police and whatnot that we got to be ready 'cause...
MS. RIDAO: So.. .you know...Council member, my suggestion was.. .would be that we get together
there on Lanai with all of those, the police, the fire, all of the support services that we currently
have to bolster maybe what their needs are versus trying to start something new. We may find
out by collaborating that yeah, there definitely is a need for something new. But for now I
wouldn't...I would see what additional help the current services need before we start trying to do
something new. I'm willing to coordinate that.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. I appreciate. And why I ask if there's something we would say
would make sense for us to put a place, sorta where there'd be a half time LTA position for
consideration. You let me worry and fight for the funding of those kind. But I would rather we
have some preemptive efforts strategically thinking before we have to just respond to incident
and react. I would like to at least say that the Council was at least thinking about preempting
certain situations by placing it in the budget appropriate resources, whatever that may be.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chairman, Member Hokama. There's some additional monies that we allocated
for.. .when you were absent yesterday and you were very busy. With the Lanai Economic
Development and Cultural pot of money, we upped it to a $100,000 ...(inaudible)... the
communities. It's a small drop in the bucket but it may be one resource that you could either
supplement or use.
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VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I'm definitely thinking of supplement because I have gotten the property
owner to agree to in return leverage it and put in more than a dollar for dollar return to our
considerations. So, whatever I'm going to propose, I'm going to make sure we get more than our
monies worth back either in job creation or value. Thank you for that, Director.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, any other questions on the first two sections on Page 1? Seeing none, let's
move to the Community Partnership Grants. Members, the details are on Page 1 of 2 in HC-2.
Top of the page.
MS. RIDAO: Okay. The total Community Partnership Grant amount is 1,110,845. You have listed
there Aloha House which is a residential substance abuse treatment program, 125,000; Imua
Family Services - Early Childhood Development, 51,000; Ka Hale A Ke Ola Homeless Resource
Center, 90,000; Ka Hale Pomaikai - Molokai Recovery Project, 65,000; Legal Aid Society of
Hawaii Holistic - Legal Services of Maui's Most Vulnerable, they deal a lot with issues with the
homeless, 75,000; Malama Na Makua A Keiki - Substance Abuse Services for Women, 190,000;
Maui AIDS Foundation, 115,000; Maui Youth and Family Services - Adolescent Outpatient
Substance Abuse, 20,000; Mediation Services of Maui, 40,000; Molokai Community Services
Council, this is for their Hale Ho'omalu Domestic Violence Program, 54,000, they have another
54,000 for their Kapili Umbrella Program and another 15,000 for their Maurice Thomson
Drop-in Center. That's it for that page.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, questions?
MS. RIDAO: You want me to continue?
CHAIR WHITE: Well yeah...
MS. RIDAO: Oh on this side...okay, sorry.
CHAIR WHITE: We can finish that section.
MS. RIDAO: Molokai Community Services Council - Molokai Acculturation Immigration Grant,
26,000; Women.. .I'm sorry, Molokai General Hospital - Women's Health Center, 56,000;
Molokai Ohana Health Care - Ikaika Teddy Bear Center, 10,488; and Parent's and Children
Together - Maui Programs 75,000.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. You listed a couple that are not on HC-2.
MS. RIDAO: Where is that?
CHAIR WHITE: That brings up the question of whether they received funding this year or not. 'Cause
the total on HC-2 is 1,070,000 and the total on this lined item is 1,110,845. So a difference of
about 41,000, that may be made up by the numbers that you read off.
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MS. RIDAO: I don't know where that might be.
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Member Couch, for bringing that up. Looks like the...on HC-2 the Molokai
Ohana Health Care, Inc. - Teddy Bear Corner, $10,488 is listed under Youth Programs on Page
2. And on the spreadsheet it's listed under the Community Partnership Grants.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. But that doesn't make up the difference in the amounts. And the...
MR. BAZ: They may not have...I can pull up a report but they may have not also granted out the full
amount of Community Partnership Grant monies.
CHAIR WHITE: Do we know which that is? Can we find how...'cause I'm assuming that this
10.. .this 1,070,000 is what was granted out.
MR. BAZ: Probably a very good assumption. I'll see what I can pull out from Finance.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay. Any questions on that section, Members? If not we'll move on to
Grants and Disbursements for Culture and the Arts.
MS. RIDAO: Okay. That's on Page 2.
CHAIR WHITE: Correct. You just have two items there.
MS. RIDAO: Yes. The Maui.. .I'm sorry Hana Arts as well as the Maui Academy of Performing Arts
are two new application. Ham Arts is $20,000 and that's for their Friday program. And then
Maui Academy of Performing Arts is $75.000.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And could you give us a brief explanation of how they intend to use the funds.
MS. RIDAO: I think...I believe Maui Academy wanted to expand their program to include people or
children that are not able to afford the arts programs that they provide. And then Hana Arts, I
think this money is going to their Friday arts program.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions. Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And I seem to recall last year for the Ham Arts
that they had it in there at one time and we pulled it out just last year. And Mr. Carroll was okay
with that. No?
MS. RIDAO: No, he wasn't okay with that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. So you're putting it back in 'cause I don't see anything in the
FY 2011-2012 column.
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CHAIR WHITE: Where would it have been listed?
MR. BAZ: From my recollection, it was a request that was either new or it had been a while since they
got funded. From fiscal year...when we proposed in Fiscal Year '13 it did not get funded.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right, but I thought it had gotten funded the year before.
MR. BAZ: I think it was a GRC Grant.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Ah...gotcha. Okay.
MR. BAZ: Yeah. It was a GRC Grant before that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So then either probably Ms. Ridao or I don't know who else might
know but what did they do last year? They seemed to have been doing things last year anyway.
And how did they pay for it?
MS. RIDAO: I'm just assuming Hana being Hana, I mean they just did without or they did the service
and didn't get paid. I mean that's kind of like how small communities operate. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And the same with the Academy of Performing Arts I believe they've
been doing that all along, and now they're asking for money from us to do it. Did they lose
Federal funding or something along those lines?
MS. RIDAO: They did not mention in their write-up that they were losing any funding. They talk about
serving 16,000 young people from every community in Maui. And the.. .this is to be used for
their voices program to enhance literacy skills of Maui students in grades kindergarten through
fifth grade.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, I believe this is an expansion program.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, educational theatre tours.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: A new program, right?
MS. RIDAO: Yes.
MR. BAZ: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'm just wondering it seems like they've been doing it for a while when
they came to testify. So I'm wondering who paid for them before and why are they coming to us
now.
MS. RIDAO: I don't think they did this program before, this particular program.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for bringing up the item on Hana Arts, because it seem to me that that is
something that the community could decide on. Because we're.. .if we provide them the $50,000
increase in OED Grant that was proposed that we discussed last night, if that's a...if the Ham
Arts is community priority then it seems to me that, that could also come out of that additional
50,000.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
MR. BAZ: Since Member Carroll is not here, the additional money that he requested was related to
Early Childhood Education in Hana. He did have a specific request for that.
CHAIR WHITE: And so why is that under OED and not Human Services?
MR. BAZ: He felt that it would be easier to manage one pot of money than to manage two pots of
money. That was his request.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Well, Members, you can decide in your budget preparation where that should
go.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chairman.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: So under the current proposal, what is the expending agency?
MR. BAZ: Oh, Mr. Chair, for the Hana East Maui Economic Development and Cultural Program it
would be under the Office of Economic Development.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: For this preschool component
CHAIR WHITE: ... (inaudible). . .
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: That would be OED too.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, OED would be the Grant manager for that...I don't know exactly what the scope of
that was, I believe it was some initial startup items, it wasn't going to be an ongoing request.
Kaina, the Early Childhood Resource Coordinator had been involved in the discussion of that
item if you would like to get more information about it.
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VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I just find it interesting since historically we've been asked to consider
supplementing a Head Start or some existing program for expanded hours or try and cover a
group that may not currently qualify. So I'm just trying to understand...from a new...in addition
to what we do for Head Start.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair, from my recollection of it, the Head Start used to be in Hana.
Kamehameha Schools came in to Hana and ended up making it so that there was no more kids to
be in the Head Start program in Harm. And so that Head Start closed down. Kamehameha
Schools has since pulled out of Hana, and there is no organized preschool services in Ham at this
point. The previous Member from East Maui, Member Medeiros had been working on it for a
number of years and Member Carroll continued to work on it. And I think the community got
together and defined...don't quote me but I believe it was Maui Family Support Services was
going to be the kind of the head organization in helping them to develop their Early Childhood
Program in Hana. And from my recollection it was just start-up money that they needed but
when they would be able to do ongoing services from tuition and different things like that.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Interesting... I would think the East Maui community would have made it a
big point when Kamehameha Schools Bishop Estate went Statewide to hear what was their...the
needs of our native Hawaiian children. I mean they even came to Lanai and surprised they took
on something that they decided not to show a commitment to, and now that whole component is
as I understand your comments is left now with no option or no program for servicing. So that's
a good understanding on our part ... (inaudible)...
MR. BAZ: That's my understanding...
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: ...children's needs now.
MR. BAZ: Like I said that is my understanding as of couple of years ago when I left MEO, but maybe
the organization, the Early Child... she has more information if you'd like to get that more
information. It's up to you.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I would just think Head Start would try and reestablish something
they did good in the past.
MR. BAZ: At this point, I think Head Start's dealing with Federal cuts and things just like everybody
else is.
MS. RIDAO: Council member, do you want her to come up?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: No, I don't need.. .I think I'll try and work it with Mr. Carroll and see what
would be his choice of approach to take care of his district.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, this was...this was a...the specific request by him for this.
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CHAIR WHITE: The Chair's...
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: It's disappointing is all I can say.
CHAIR WHITE: Pardon.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: It's very disappointing what people are led to believe and when it's
non-performance, it always ends up in our laps of other people's bad choices. I'm happy to ask
Mr. Carroll what...how he would like to approach it so. Thank you very much.
MR. BAZ: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: My concern is why something with Early Childhood Development is not in this part
of the budget as oppose to OED. And maybe the Director can explain little bit of that. No, not
Mr. Baz. Ms. Ridao.
MR. BAZ: Well, they had no...
MS. RIDAO: They had no proof.
CHAIR WHITE: I know but they have a little more to do with this type of service.
MS. RIDAO: Chair, I was not approached by Member Carroll or I don't think our Early Childhood
person was either approached. So I have no idea as to why it was.. .it's in Office of Economic
Development and not our budget.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. We'll contact Mr. Carroll and see if he has a specific reason for putting it in
the OED budget. Okay. Members, any other questions on this section? Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. I just want to follow up on Member Couch's
inquiry about the MAPA, Maui Academy of the Performing Arts. You mentioned earlier it was
a new program for enrollment of children or is this a program that's going to go school to school.
And if that's the case, how many children do they anticipate serving in this new prop am? And
how many schools are they going to plan on visiting and what is the 75,000, how's that broken
down?
-

MS. RIDAO: Okay. I don't have the actual grant application before me, but I can read for you the
synopsis of what is in the actual... in the budget. You'd like me to read that?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yes, please.
MS. RIDAO: Okay. It says MAPA's Educational Performing Arts Program is made up of three
components and reaches over 16,000 young people from every community of Maui County. The
voices program uses drama to enhance the literacy skills of Maui students in grades kindergarten
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through fifth grade. The educational theatre tours offer live theatre that is accessible, affordable
and educational for students in preschool through fifth grade. Academy classes and camps
provide instructions to students ages three and up seeking quality training in dance, drama, and
singing with regular opportunities for public performances. So my understanding of this request
was so that they could serve more children that are not...I mean you can't tell it from this.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, I was just going to...
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, but it was to serve more children that are not able to afford the fees that are
associated with these classes.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: But that's not in their synopsis.
MS. RIDAO: No, it's not in this synopsis. Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Back on the preschool, something just struck
me, if we're doing preschools and...
MR. BAZ: Mr. Couch...maybe...I was corrected it's not preschool, it's infant and toddler care in Hana.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay. Cause we do have some preschools further down. So I'll
ask that when we get there. Thank you.
CHAR WHITE: Members, other questions on this section? Seeing none. Let's move to Grants and
Disbursements for Early Childhood.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, where's my sheet? Grants and Disbursements for Early Childhood, the first item
you have there is Maui Economic Opportunity, Inc. Infant Toddler Care Program and that is an
increase of 3 percent. Maui Economic Opportunity did inform the Department that they would
be requesting a 3 percent increase across the board for all their programs due to the increase of
cost of services. Early Childhood Programs, $100,000 and that so far this year we've only
funded Hawaii Association for the Education of Young Children and Maui Family Support
Services. I'm not sure if I have those amounts for you. In E Malama I Na Keiki 0 Lanai
Preschool is asking for a 6 percent increase from 76,500 to 81,380, and primarily Lanai is trying
to work on their accreditation...getting their preschool reaccredited and that is the reason for the
need for additional funds. Maui Economic Opportunity for Head Start Afterschool Program,
226,000, that's a 3 percent increase. Maui Economic Opportunity for Molokai Summer
Program, that program has been absorbed into the Maui Economic Opportunity Head Start
Summer Program. So they're not doing away with the program, they just absorbing it in their
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overall Head Start Summer Program. And then Nisei Veterans Memorial Center Preschool,
Kansha is asking for a 5,000 increase from their $10,000 that they currently receive.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, questions? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And I'll go to my questions for the preschool
cause we have two on here. I believe the Governor has passed out of conference committee
basically his...the budget got passed out of conference committee. And in it is a Preschool
Program, would that program be the place to start funding these kind of things?
MS. RIDAO: You mean all of these that I've listed here?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, just the preschools, any of the preschools. 'Cause apparently he's
got a preschool initiative and I'm not quite sure of what all passed out but some did.
MS. RIDAO: I would not be comfortable answering that question. But maybe Kaina, who is the Early
Childhood person could answer it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: That would be fine.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: 'Cause as Mr. Hokama says and I'm channeling even though he's here.
CHAIR WHITE: Maybe you should ask him first.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Why are we picking up something that the State is now going to pick
up? So.. .if that's the case.
MS. BONACORSI: Right now it does not cover necessarily what the State is going to pick up for the
preschools that are asking it. What we will be affected...what has happened is in addition to the
funding that they are asking for the Early Childhood Programs, they have also changed the age
of eligibility for kindergarten and so these things are happening at the same time. So for
Statewide that's about 5,500 children, for Maui County it's about 500 children that will be
affected and no longer eligible for the new kindergarten entry age. So what the State is
requesting funding for is a program that will provide some funding for those children that are
impacted by this change in eligibility and having to attend preschool in...for another year.
However, the funding that is being requested and implemented will still not cover the entire
5,500 children that will be impacted. It may cover, depending on the funding it gets allocated
and it hasn't been done yet, it may about 2,000 Statewide children. And I don't know what the
breakdown will be for our County. They haven't...I haven't been able assess those numbers yet.
CHAIR WHITE: Could you please state your name for the record.
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MS. BONACORSI: I'm sorry.
CHAIR WHITE: That's alright.
MS. BONACORSI: My name is Kaina Bonacorsi and I'm the Early Childhood Resource Coordinator.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. I have another comment but not necessarily for her. So...
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chairman, if the lady would just be kind enough to tell us what is the
changes in eligibility as you understand it, please.
MS. BONACORSI: The changes in eligibility are that children now need to be five years old prior to
August 1 st • So previously children between August 1 st and December 31 st could enter under what
was commonly known as a Junior Kindergarten Program or Kindergarten and sometimes they
would advance and sometimes they would remain back.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: So the impact is more children get covered by the preschool component
with this new adjustment. Is that the bottom line?
MS. BONACORSI: Yes. Except the unintended result may be that some children don't go to school at
all on that pre...because they can't afford the preschool care.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I just find it interesting, you would think the State would do a
comprehensive review, Chairman, and address all appropriate statutes. So the statutes still says
that the State is only required to provide education from six years old and up. That hasn't
changed, right?
MS. BONACORSI: There is also legislation that has passed this session that they are trying to make
kindergarten mandatory as well. But it hasn't passed yet.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: But...yeah, it hasn't pass, so...
MS. BONACORSI: But it is moving with this...
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: And that's the dilemma for us, Chairman. They trying to do certain
initiatives but there is a law that says we're not responsible for education until they're six years
old...legal...well by statutes. So we still ending up with the double tongue. And for me I know
we're going get dumped on to pay what the State will not pay for it, Chair. My concern is now
who do I take from. But that's my problem.
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MS. BONACORSI: And it also makes us progressive in caring for those within our County and helps
them out. Because the State won't.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Well progressive in other terms means more taxes, yeah. 'Cause
there's...like I said yesterday there is no free program, no free rides. So somebody mostly us
will end up paying the bill. Okay, Chairman. And I...when I appropriate cause I think there's
something...the Committee's going need to know before make final decision on lot of these
Grants, and maybe Mr. Ueoka can do some preemptive legwork now, because unless the Code as
I understand it and I don't think we changed it when we did the Grants review. Culture and arts
and all those things by Code still belongs under the review of the Grants Review Committee not
OED. So, double check Title 3 again and unless I missed it in the revision, I think Ms. Ridao
and her Department have had certain purview under her directorship than under the office of the
Mayor. And I just want that to be clear before we make those calls on whether we going to keep
it in OED or it should it be transferred back where historically has been with Human Concerns.
Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: We'll look into it.. .from my recollection 3.36 did delete the committee and...
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: ...(inaudible)... that subsection 160 is we're in conformance, Director.
MR. BAZ: I'll review that...but yeah.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And the question on preschools is, is okay, so
we're going to be progressive and do preschools but only some preschools. Why not all?
MS. BONACORSI: With.. .in regards to the Early Childhood.. .okay. You're asking because there's
two that are specifically listed on this...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct.
MS. BONACORSI: Part of that was it existed prior to me coming into it, but I have worked really hard
with the specific preschools based on what was put out last year. To get it so that it is need
based, they are running it so that they are providing assistance to families that demonstrate the
most need and that's true for even the Infant Toddler Center. Because they are...they have been
historically on there. The County subsidies do help families based on need...based to any
preschool or any licensed childcare provider. 'Cause it also provides infant toddler care for
family childcare providers as well.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So are...we do provide help for people who need help to go to
preschools.
MS. BONACORSI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And then on top of that we subsidize these two...I can see the Lanai
one because its only on Lanai and it's a isolated community. But the other one, why is that in
there and why not some of the other preschools around?
MS. BONACORSI: If they have come and talked with me, we have tried to work out so that we can
help support them not only through the County funds but through some private foundations. So
that we can help them get access to those funding for the other preschools. As far as coming to
the County for the funds.. .you'd have to ask the Director of the programs for why that is or what
that is. And again, it's just working the best we can to insure that they are helping the families
that demonstrate the most need and they're not just servicing a population that doesn't have need
and we're supporting the program. So through the grant and through the work with them on their
budget it is...they have to make a demonstration now of giving.. .providing support to families
that have need. The Kansha Preschool is a small preschool and if they aren't able to keep their
enrollment at a certain level, it does mean that the preschool won't exist anymore. So and their
uniqueness is the intergenerational component that they offer. So that's.. .when you're playing
with numbers, but I fully understand and support that it does...the programs need to support the
families that demonstrate the most need and/or the gap group areas. 'Cause we have a number of
families that fall into variety of gaps where they're not eligible for service for...of different
reasons.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: When we were making our visits at the Legislature and we sat with one
of the Senators, we discussed the preschool program, the Governor's preschool and he said we
were suggesting that they might wanna just work with existing preschools and you know give
them more money since they have the formula, they know how, they have the teachers,
whatever. He brought up the issue that they were dealing with which was very interesting, and
that is the issue of the nonsectarian requirement. A lot of people have faith based preschools and
that becomes a real issue. Because they couldn't give the State money to those preschools. So
it's a very complicated situation.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello.
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Not regarding Gina's presentation. I have a question and I guess it
might be for Maui Economic Opportunity. In their program.. in the prop am description for the
Head Start Summer Programs, there has been removed as Director Ridao stated, to include
Molokai. In the description it says.. .it reads provide an extended nine months of services to 100
children and the Head Start Program for children in Kahului, Wailuku, Makawao and Lahaina.
There's no mention of Molokai.
-

MS. BONACORSI: Again, I can call on Debbie or I can also answer it. The Extended Day Program
allows for children to attend school later hours. They may have an other source of funding to
provide that for Molokai. But ME0 also does extensive needs-based studies annually to
determine what needs...what the needs are for the different geographic areas before they will
apply the fundings. So I'm not sure if there is the Extended Day funding for the Molokai
program. But I do know that the summer program which is the one where the funding was
moved for, that is specifically in their grant and they did proviso for Molokai to be inclusive of
that community to receive the Extended Year Prop am. So that means that they get an extra
months of services at full day.
-

COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So there's a proviso.
MS. BONACORSI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions? With respect to the Early Childhood Program Grants, the
Hawaii Association for Education of Young Children and Maui Family Support Services. What
is the geographic coverage of those two programs.
MS. BONACORSI: Okay, so the Hawaii Association for the Education of Young Children is a misprint
in there. That was actually related to what was talked about earlier from the grant subsidy.
That's to provide the professional development support and scholarships. And that geographic
reach is Countywide so we will provide travel scholarships to both Molokai and Lanai and have
via that or registration scholarships via that funding. Now...so it does primarily go to Maui
Family Support...
CHAIR WHITE: Okay...wait...I'm sorry just...so the Hawaii Association for Education of Young
Children is not part of the funding.
MS. BONACORSI: That's correct.
CHAIR WHITE: So we can scratch that out.
MS. B ONAC ORS I: Correct.
CHAIR WHITE: So what your referring to is just Maui Family Support Services.
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MS. BONACORSI: Correct. They are the fiscal agent and it is a Countywide. I don't have the specific
geographic breakdown but it is a Countywide reach and to provide the services for whoever
comes in and request it and its need based.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So it sounds like this is a preschool scholarship program.
MS. BONACORSI: Correct.
CHAIR WHITE: It's administered by Maui Family Support Services.
MS. BONACORSI: Correct.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MS. BONACORSI: Correct. It's not only preschool it's also infant toddler care because it's also goes
to licensed family childcare providers too. It's wherever the need...the need is. So it's not just
preschool, its childcare and education.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, if we were to locate Mr. Carroll's request somewhere in this section would that
be incorporated in any one of these line item or should it be its own?
MS. BONACORSI: I would recommend that one.. .if you could put it within the childcare subsidies and
proviso it to Hana. But because it's asking for...I haven't seen his specific request but if it's
asking for start-up funds and not tuition assistance then I would recommend it being its own.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. The Chair would appreciate if you could contact him and see if you can get a
better idea of what is exactly the needs are.
MS. BONACORSI: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: And let us know.
MS. BONACORSI: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. Members, any other questions in this...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair. Going back to the Molokai Summer Program
the proviso was for 2013 but notably there was no proviso for 2014.
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MS. R1DAO: Thank you, Council member, you can proviso that.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.. .well...
MS. RIDAO: Be sure to do it. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah, okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions on that section, if not we'll move to Page 3, Grants and
Disbursements for Health, Human Services and Education.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Thanks, Kaina.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, where am I, Page 3. Okay. On Page 3 we start with American Red Cross, they are
asking for $1,000 increase from 9,000 to 10,000. Hui Laulima Ohana for the Hana Dialysis
Program is flat budget 44,000. Hale Mahaolu Personal Care Program has asked for an increase
from 100,000 in 2013 to 175,000 in 2014, that is a 75 percent increase. Maui Adult Day Care
Center for Senior Citizens and Disabled is a flat budget of 270,000. Women Helping Women is
asking for a 5 percent increase from 185,000 to 195,000. Mental Health Association is a flat
budget of 23,760. The Self Sufficiency Programs and I will give you a breakdown there...total
of 140,000 is broken down as: Consumer Credit Counseling of Hawaii receive 50,000...1 cannot
read my own writing. Immigrant services receive 30,000 and that was for the Acculturation ELL
Program and it covered the period from June to December 2012. Maui Family Support Services,
Child Care Subsidy 40,000 and the Maui Farm was a rental assistance type in for people exiting
their program into the community.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Mr. Chair, real quick question.
CHAIR WHITE: ... (inaudible). ..
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: She read two things off that weren't on there and just one.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah. Because see what happens is this is our 2013 budget so it's not there.. .how would
I explain it. When we do the budget in the first place these...what I'm reporting to you is what
we funded so far this year.
MR. BAZ: Excuse me, Mr. Chair. Because these are targeted funds as the Department call it a pots of
money, the direct correlation as line items wouldn't necessarily be there from what's on the
spreadsheet.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah. So it might not even add up because we may have not used all of the funds. In this
case I believe we have.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, so what happened to Family Life Center's Shelter Plus Care
Matching? That's on this.. .the 2014.
MR. BAZ: What's on the spreadsheet is not what the Mayor proposed.
CHAIR WHITE: Which spread?
MR. BAZ: The long spreadsheet that was handed out by the staff It may...in the budget document
because this is a pot of money and not direct line items and we don't know what we're going to
be doing in the future year, what we express is what we did in the previous year. And so there
in the budget document, there are descriptions of what types of things were funded out of this pot
of money.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. As it was discussed yesterday with OED they're going to go out for RF'P,
right? So what you're seeing on HC-2 is what they spent the money on in 2013. But not
necessarily is that going to be duplicated next year. So I think what we would like to hear is if
you have significant changes that you're anticipating we'd like those pointed out.
MS. RIDAO: Yes, in this case Family Life Center did not ask for matching monies for Shelter Plus
Care this year. And it may be that they got the full amount from the State.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MS. RIDAO: Did you need me to go over that again with you? No. Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Continue down the list.
MS. RIDAO: Hui Malama Learning Center has asked for an increase from 207,000 to 217,000, that's a
$10,000 increase. The Maui College Cooperative Education Program is a flat budget of 50,000.
The Maui Economic Opportunity, Enlace Program is asking for an increase from 60,000 to
91,000, and primarily I believe that they are in need of a half-time staff in that program for the
work that they do, that's where that money is going. The Maui Farm is asking for 3 percent
increase from 217,760 to 223,857. Community Work Day Program is a flat budget of 140,500.
Homeless Programs is an increase of 600,000 to 641,000. I can give you a breakdown, it will not
add up to 641,000 but it will give you an idea of the kinds of programs that we fund. Let me
see...so Ka Hale A Ke Ola Homeless Resource Centers, Step Up Program receives 30,000 they
also get a 115,000 for combined services; 175,000 for Central Operations; and Homeless
Emergency Support Services $100,000. I'm just checking if there's any more. Yup. Then St.
Theresa's Hale Kau Kau gets 70,000; the Family Life Center Emergency Shelter Renovations
that was a one-time grant, they don't need that monies this time. Family Life Center Recovery
with Hope, that also did not request funding this year. However, they have requested funding for
Shelter Outreach and Support $21,000. Housing and Case Management, that's not listed there
under Family Life Center, 20,000. And we just recently in the last couple of months funded
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$20,000 for Kihei Parks Homeless Outreach to deal with the homeless situation at the Kihei
parks. And that's so far what those monies have been used for this year.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions on Page 3? Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. Thank you, Ms. Ridao. You know I get
kind of worried about this homeless situation. Do you think that this is enough...that we have
enough resources to deal with what we have, or are we just really skirting around this and there's
a real big problem or a big project that we should be doing? I know your very involved,
probably with the Homeless Alliance. What is on their plate, I haven't talked...heard from them
in ages. You know at one time they're talking about a shelter and all these kind of things.
MS. RIDAO: You know...I would like to say that the Homeless Alliance has been a very, very active
group and they are a very collaborative group. So as far as homeless services are provided feel
like there is a lot more collaboration than there has been in the past. I think the issue arises
when...say what's happening now is the national trend or the national directive has been
homeless first...I mean housing first, I'm sorry. What time is it?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: It's break time already, that's why.
MS. RIDAO: It's housing first so...what we're trying to do through the Homeless alliance is to
determine. I mean...we're...its being kind of like mandated from HUD. The working together,
collaborating and then the plan on how we do housing first and how we help people into housing
first. So that part of it I'm feeling very comfortable with, I do think that those people that are in
the field have asked for what their needs are. So I'm very comfortable with that, I'm also really,
really impressed with the Mental Health Association and what they are starting to do with
homelessness and collaborating and putting workshops and lunch meetings together where they
can educate people. So I'm really happy with the direction were going.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'm just worried, I don't want to see us be like Honolulu, I mean...it's
just unbelievable when you go to Oahu and you see what's going on. And recently, it was
brought to my attention that we have a homeless situation occurring in the back of the old Matsui
store. You know on rural road where they have that parking lot below the road, there's homeless
hanging out in there. So might be something somebody wants to take a look at.
MS. RIDAO: Check it out.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
MS. MAO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
MS. RIDAO: We can... we can have outreach look at that.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you and with your reminder that we haven't had a break yet. We'll take a
recess until 3:20. In recess. . . . (gavel). . .
RECESS:

3:13 p.m.

RECONVENE:

3:30 p.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . (gavel). . . Members, the Budget and Finance Committee meeting will come back
to order so we can proceed with the review of the Housing and Human Concerns Grant. And
were still on.. .oh shucks...
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Four.
CHAIR WHITE: I went looking at something else...I believe we were on Page 4.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: The top of Page 4, we did all of Page 3 and...
CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions on Page 3, Members? Page 3, no questions? Okay. So please
proceed on Page 4.
MS. RIDAO: Okay, Page 4 I will start at 8-36 Maui Family Support Services, Inc., that is a flat budget
request of 60,000. Maui Food Bank is requesting a $10,000 increase from 325 to 335. The
Salvation Army is asking for an increase from 117,000 to 134,000. Lanai Community Health
Center is submitting a flat budget of 75,600. That's it for there, the next is going to be Grants for
Services to the Frail and Elderly.
CHAIR WHITE: Please proceed down the entire page to the bottom.
MS. RIDAO: Okay. Total Grants for the Frail and Elderly is $585,900. First one is, should be Hale
Mahaolu-Maui Adult Day Care Center. This total.. .Maui Adult Day Care Center gets $24,960
and Hale Mahaolu receives $225,640. The next one should just be Na Puuwai, so cross out Maui
Adult Day Care Center. This is Na Puuwai on Molokai $8,000. The next is Maui Adult Day
Care for Respite care $92,372. Maui Adult Day Care Family Caregiver support 7,000. And then
the next one I'm going to give you where you need to put slashes. Hale Mahaolu-Nursefindersand then Nurse Procare, so its three different programs, 82,000 and that is split between Hale
Mahaolu and Nurse Procare. Nursefinders is still working on a grant that they got in 2013, so
they still have funds. Hale Mahaolu Chore Services 15,000. Hale Hoaloha Friendly Visiting and
Na Hoaloha Telephone Reassurance, those two services are together at 58,500. Na Hoaloha
Home Respite is a separate item at 30,000. The next one you need to cross out Na Puuwai
Nursefinders, only Nurse Procare receives $10,000, here. Maui Age Wave Money Management
that is not being funded this year, they did not request funds for this year. Kaunoa Senior
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Services Assisted Transportation $18,428 and we're adding Enhanced Fitness at $14,000.
Special Olympics is asking for an increase from 35,000 to 36,750. Hospice Maui, this should be
zero, they had a $250...250,000 request last year, that was a one-time request. The Arts in
Education I believe this is the MACC. Ham Human Services, that was not funded last year and
they did not request funding this year. J. Walter Cameron Center for facility improvements, last
year they received 45,000 and this year they are requesting 100,000. And finally, hnua Family
Services, this is a one-time $200,000 grant to assist with architectural planning and construction
planning for a move to where Easter Seals is, I guess there's a building there they want to
renovate to suit their needs. And that's it for that page.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, questions? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. The 17 percent increase for Salvation Army,
they do pretty much more assistance for the homeless as well, is that correct?
MS. RIDAO: Yeah. Salvation Army provides a lot of...well they do their feeding, their clothing, they
have case management. They used to have the overnight care where you.. .not care but where
you could stay overnight and it was for males only. You go in at a certain time and you have to
leave in the morning, they're not doing that anymore. But a lot of service to the homeless as
well as families in need.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And then can you tell us a little bit more about the Imua Family
Services, you said it was a one-time but I seem to recall their brochure something about
continued funding.
MS. RIDAO: Dean is here if you want to call him up; however, that was my understanding this money
is to assist with their plans for a move.
CHAIR WHITE: Would you like Dean to come up?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I mean if that's all it is that's fine but maybe I misread their brochure.
Any thoughts?
MR. BAZ:
Mr. Chair.
From my understanding Imua requested this funds for the
development...renovation I guess of the facility and that's all that this is for one-time request.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So it's our portion of the $1.9 million -MR. BAZ: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --budget.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Wong's nodding his head...yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, oh, okay. Alright, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions on this page? And what is the $55,000 increase for, for
Cameron Center?
MS. RIDAO: You know the Cameron Center since 2012 have been asking for monies to assist with.. .as
we all know the facilities is pretty old, it was run down, there was a lot of issues with the
building itself and I believe that they're still working on those issues. But the $100,000 was to
be put toward building repairs.
CHAIR WHITE: And what was the reason that the funding was dropped last year from 90 to 45?
MS. RIDAO: That's what they asked for last year.. .no.
MR. BAZ: That was a Council decision last year.
MS. RIDAO: Oh, okay.
CHAIR WHITE: I couldn't what the reason was.
MR. BAZ: I think it was just part of just the budget cut last year.
CHAIR WHITE: Overall cost cutting. Okay. Members, any other questions? Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair, I just wanted to know if there was a status on the Cameron
Center. I know they may have had requested some State funding and whether that went through
or not.
MR. BAZ: From my understanding it did not go through.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, it did not go through. Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions? Seeing none, let's move on to Page 5 Grants and Disbursements for
Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment.
MS. RIDAO: Okay. The first item there 8-33, Ohana Makamae is a Hana substance abuse program and
they have submitted a flat budget of 85,500. We now come to the Substance Abuse Programs
and I will give you the breakdown of what has been funded so far this year. Aloha House,
Medically Monitored Detox Program 125,000; Child and Family Services.. .1 don't have a
number there...nothing okay. So there was no funding there for Child and Family Services,
Sexual Assault Prevention. Community Clinic of Maui, Substance Abuse Program for Central
Maui 50,000. Community Clinic of Maui, Lahaina Substance Abuse Program 50,000. The next
one Hale Ho'o Kupa' a was a one-time request for a new computer system so there was no
request this year. The Hawaii Meth Project was a one-time education grant. Maui Economic
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Opportunity, BEST Reintegration Program 100,000. Maui Family Support Services, Ohana
Support Services County Substance Abuse Prevention 42,000. Mental Health Kokua, HOPE
65,000. Paia Youth Council, Paia Youth & Cultural Center Project, oh that was a specific
funding so that's done. Women Helping Women, the Lanai Play that was a one-time, cause
that's not being refunded. MEO, Prevention Underage Drinking 50,000 and Family Life Center
18,000. Under Coalition for Drug Free Lanai 85-35, they are at a flat budget of 39,600. Would
you like me to go on, to the Youth Centers.
CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
MS. RIDAO: Okay. The Best Buddies Program is requesting an increase from 75,080 to 83,500.
CHAIR WHITE: Actually since the Youth Centers continues on the next page significantly, why don't
we...
MS. RIDAO: Okay, no need do the Youth Centers.
CHAIR WHITE: Why don't we finish up this page first. Members, questions on the Substance Abuse
and Prevention Treatment total? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. If she could just explain what the
increase...where they're looking for the increase. Is it a specific project or you just...I mean I
have no problem with increase on Substance Abuse Prevention Programs. I'm just curious
where the increases are and if...who is requesting it?
MS. RIDAO: None of...I don't believe any of these have...under Substance Abuse have asked for
significant increases. MEO is the 50,000 is their new Underage Drinking Prevention Program,
that was proviso'd, correct. And then the Family Life Center 18,000, what was that one for?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'm just wondering where the increases are, you went from 500,000 to
602,000.
MS. RIDAO: Oh, I see, I see, I see. Yeah. And I think what's happening here is we just trying to
restore it back to like 2012.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So it's a general increase for those programs.
MS. RIDAO: Yes, for everything
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. That's all I just want to know.. .if there's a special. And then on
the Best Buddies Program is it still tied to the State as far as we give them money, is that a
proviso or how's that working where it's tied to the State? Is that something you're requiring?
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MS. RIDAO: That is kind of...yeah...it's kind of part of their contract. Like when they get their State
funding then we put in our funding.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But they're not getting State funding and we still want to do that
program, how do we resolve that issue?
MS. RIDAO: There's no State...they said there were not State funding.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes.
MS. RIDAO: You want to come...
CHAIR WHITE: My understanding is last year we proviso'd, somebody proviso'd a portion of the
money in case they, if they didn't get...
MS. RIDAO: So if that's a proviso, they would not get any funding.
CHAIR WHITE: ...to their receipt of State money, which they didn't get so they didn't get a portion of
their County funding last year. I believe 53,000 or something like that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So, I'm just asking if we can proviso that out or do we need to.. .just
remove the old proviso?
CHAIR WHITE: The Chair intends to remove the old proviso.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Was there a proviso last year?
MR. KANESHINA: I believe there was a proviso last year, but I don't think there's a proviso in the
proposed '14.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, that's right so it wouldn't, so we don't need to remove it. Right, cause you
didn't put a proviso.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just make sure the department doesn't use the old contract, that's all.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, in general the provisos that where Council added in the previous year they're not
there so if you want to add them back you welcome to add them back. But in general they're not
there.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Ms. Ridao on the Substance Abuse Programs you read off many of
the numbers but it's not on your HC-2, right? Unless I missed something
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MR. BAZ: You're talking about Substance Abuse, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
MR. BAZ: It's on the bottom of Page 1 and the top of Page 2 of HC-2.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, okay.
MR. BAZ: That you show a full...the full $500,000 being allocated.
CHAIR WHITE: And you may...you may have stated it but in addition to the ME0 the new line item
for MEO at 50,000 and the Family Life Center at 18. Where were the other increases?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, those are actually in HC-2 in the Fiscal Year '13 budget. So those aren't new
items.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MS. RIDAO: Like with all the other...I guess targeted funds, we call them. The numbers I'm giving
you are numbers that we have granted for 2013, not necessarily what will be granted for 2014.
CHAIR WHITE: Correct. Okay, let's move on to...
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chairman.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Just a...that Mental Health component is that to supplement the Federal
Home Funds as I see the description or that's a misunderstanding on my part.
MS. RIDAO: I don't think that is referring to the HUD HOPE program. It's their own program.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, 'cause if the Feds which they are they're going to keep cutting those
discretionary HUD funds, Home and Section 8 and whatnot, this does not get impacted then,
right?
MR. BAZ: From our understanding it's a...that's the acronym they chose for their program called
Homeless Outreach for Mental Health Empowerment. Yeah, its acronym is HOME.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. And that's alright just wanted to make sure it's not dependent upon
receiving the Federal HOME funds also. Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, any other questions before we move on to Youth Centers? Please proceed.
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MS. RIDAO: Okay, we're going back to Youth Centers on page 5 and that is 8-33. The total figure for
that is 1.506...1,566,000...no I'm sorry 1,667,000. The breakdown for: Boys and Girls Club of
Maui, Central Club 252,900; Haiku Club 165,730; Upcountry Club 201,000 and West Maui
$191,740; Hana Youth Center $131,890; Kihei Youth Center $179,000; Lanai Youth Center
$146,000; you can take out the Maui Economic Opportunity, Youth Center Conference, there's
no funding there; Molokai Community Services Council, Molokai Youth Center $204,100; and
the Paia Youth Center, Paia Youth and Culture Center $184,090. I think that's it for Youth
Centers.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, questions? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just looking for the difference of $6,000 you show 1.661 as for the
allocation FY 2013 but it's 1.667 on the...in the budget document.
MS. RIDAO: So there's a $6,000...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH:
You're just missing $6,000 in your H-2
document...HM-2...HC...what is it.. .C-2
MS. RIDAO: Okay. Youth Programs, no. Youth Centers...oh here.
MR. BAZ: I can...Member Couch, I can check and see if that's been encumbered yet.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, is that all it...that might be.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions on Youth Centers? Members. Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just a question as to most of these other nonprofits were getting 3
percent increases, why the Youth Centers didn't get a 3 percent increase?
MS. RIDAO: The process I use, Member Couch, is I asked all of the nonprofits to submit a flat budget.
I requested of them to submit a flat budget and but however some people chose to request an
increase. And I submitted their request...their requested amount. So that's how it went to the
Mayor.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. So in essence you're telling them that even if you request a flat
amount if they increase then you'll send that to the Mayor.
MS. RIDAO: Yup.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions on...any other questions, Members? Okay, continue on down Page 6,
please.
MS. RIDAO: We're on Page 6 already. Okay. We're on Page 6, Youth Programs, $103,988 and this
will also not add up but this is.. .but was funded in 2013 again. This might not be what is going
to be for 2014. So Maui Family Support Services, Family Focus Teen Voices 42,000 and TrIsle, Teens-on-Call Program that's Brian McCafferty $51,500. Big Brothers/Big Sisters, they
have submitted a flat budget of $88,616. Lahaina Tutoring, they have submitted a flat budget of
$9,200. Volunteer Center Project, that's a zero there, but that Volunteer Center, Project
Graduation, Project Graduation is picked up under 8-36 45,000. So Hawaii Kamalii, Inc. is
17,000 flat budget. Maui Economic, Inc., for Youth Services that one was a flat budget of
15,000. Oh, wait a minute where am I...okay...wait, wait, wait. It's my old eyes, okay, sorry.
Let's go back to Maui Economic Opportunity $181,280 which is a 3 percent increase of the 176.
Okay, Arts Education is zero. Project Graduation is 45,000. Maui Family Support Services,
Teen Voices 42,000. Boys & Girls Club of Maui for facility design for the Paukukalo Center
and this is a first-time request. And that's it for that page.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions? Where does the Paukukalo facility get their funding now?
MS. RIDAO: Paukukalo gets funding from us, I think it's under their Wailuku Center. However, what
has happened is they have acquired a building that is owned by the Department of Hawaiian
Home Lands at Paukukalo which is an outdoor gymnasium. And I believe they've come up with
a potential design because of the height of the facility, right now they can do a two foot...two
story building. And that's what this 245,000 is I believe to do the actual design and possible
engineering work.
CHAIR WHITE: Yup, that's right. Thank you. Members, questions? Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Ah, yes. Can you tell me what the status is of Keiki Kokua.
MS. RIDAO: Oh yes, yeah, that's a good question. Keiki Kokua this past year has undergone some
challenges. Apparently, the founders decided that they needed to retire and as lots of times
happens the next people are not as maybe passionate and...so they are undergoing some
reorganization right now. But I would expect that they may be coming back for funding.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I was extremely fond of that program.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, me too.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Of course I'm very, very concerned to make sure that it continues.
Because I think it was doing a tremendous job and so just wondering 'cause I had heard that they
had encountered some issues.
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MS. RIDAO: My understanding is they working on reorganizing.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good. The other thing is I'm not really clear explain to me, we have
two places where we talk about Project Graduation, one was 85 and one is 45. Why is that split?
MS. RIDAO: No, no, Project Graduation, one should be zero.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Which one is the zero.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Page 7...6.
MR. BAZ: The Volunteer Center item that's listed on this spreadsheet is zero.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: That's was, it was.. .okay, alright.
MS. RIDAO: That should be zero.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I just wondered 'cause I saw it twice, I must have missed the
explanation.
MS. RIDAO: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I believe in that...I think it's great.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. On Keiki Kokua, they're funded for 15,000 this
year, is that correct.
MS. RIDAO: No they're not supposed to be. Oh they are...yeah. They are but they are not going to be
asking for funding.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: What does that mean.
MS. RIDAO: So you can take it out if you...I mean we can make that to a zero.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Hokama.
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VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Just so I'm up on the Boys & Girls request. The land is still Hawaiian
Homes.
MS. RIDAO: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: And they have a long term lease with Hawaiian Homes?
MS. RIDAO: Correct. That has already been secured.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, so they're asking us for County money to improve Hawaiian Home
Lands in a sense.
MS. RIDAO: The building, yeah.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Right. Right. I'd be more open if they paid their bills to the County, the
State Department, so until then Chairman I don't feel to be supportive.
MS. RIDAO: Just for the Council's information. They did acquire 200,000 from OHA for that.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: But the Department ...(inaudible)... owes this County a lot of money. I
have a bigger fish in the frying pan to take care of first. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Hokama, do you know what the balance is?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: It was.. .a nice money and unless Finance has waived certain things we're
looking at, well my number is over half-a-million dollars more that they owe us. And if we
chose to take away what we've exempted on interest and penalties, if we bring that back into the
picture then we're going close to seven figures, Chairman, that they owe the County of Maui.
And so my thing is, they do the talk but they don't do the walk and yet they settled with the other
sister Counties. Why are we outstanding with what they owe us? And so I am not too thrilled to
keep taking care of their property on their mismanagement. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, any further questions on this page, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, Mr. Couch...sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I didn't know you weren't looking.
CHAIR WHITE: You usually wave...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's alright, I was trying to be subtle.
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CHAIR WHITE: I would use the word flail when I...but...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I just wanted to mention having had a history with the Boys & Girls
Club and what's going on with the Paukukalo thing. 'Cause there is a lot of youth at risk in
Paukukalo and yes, while the Hawaiian Home Lands and whoever else owes us money. The kids
are still there and the kids are still in dire need of some place to go or else they're going to go to
somebody else house. Either do drugs or break into houses or do whatever they can to keep
themselves amused. I understand the desire for people to pay up their bills and I certainly agree
with that. But this is almost apples and oranges because there are kids that are still in need. So
that's why the request is in for that. And I would fully support that. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Director, do you I think you're probably familiar with the fact that we
have a request for funds from the Maui Oral Health Center. It strikes me that this may be
something that you may have access to Federal funds or some other funding sources. Could, you
share with us whether anything of that sort might be available instead of taking it out of OED's
fund?
MS. RIDAO: Thank you, Chair for asking that question. I have been alerted to that issue and the only
area that I could think of that possibly we may be able to investigate would be the senior aging
population for Oral Health Care. And I'm not sure...I mean Deb's looking at me really blank.
But and then the other area would be for the early childhood kids but we haven't looked at that at
all and I just heard this today. We could do some investigation and get back to you.
CHAIR WHITE: That would be very helpful.
MS. RIDAO: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chairman.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: If I recall correctly I believe part of our membership and national besides
the prescription drug program. I believe we have added through CVS Caremark a Dental
Program component for our, those that don't make insurance levels and to address a component
of our County's community that may be disadvantaged. I think our membership also provides
benefits in that national program. So maybe Ms. Ridao might have her people look at the NACo
program.
MS. RIDAO: NACo? Okay.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: That assists with at least discounts for office procedures and potential
medical prescription requirements.
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MS. RIDAO: We can also look at like AARP and see what kind of programs they might have.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: But I leave...believe our NACo membership provides our residents with
some additional options, address in costs, services.
MS. RIDAO: Sure, we can research that.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions for the Department, Members? If you, please let me know if
you need any departments to return tomorrow for items to revisit. We would appreciate knowing
which departments you'd like to have called back this evening so we can notify them and have
them here on a timely basis in the morning. Also if you need help with your...the preparation of
your budgets, Staff will make themselves available to help. To some degree because were also
working on ours. But I'm happy to make them available to you...all of you this evening. And
what else do we need to cover.
MR. KANESHINA: I guess if any Members have their proposal ready today and if they won't be here
tomorrow.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, yes. Ms. Baisa, you're not going to be here tomorrow, right?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, I will not be here, I'll be at Legislature and HSAC tomorrow. But
my proposal will be done by this evening. God knows what time but it will be done.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. I was going to provide Members time to explain their direction. If you'd like
to make some comments now, you can, if...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'm not ready to do that. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Not a problem. Scott, do we have anything else to cover.
MR. KANESHINA: I think that's it for today. Maybe you could guide the Members as to what
tomorrow's schedule will look like if we don't have revisits. Historically, what we will do is
convene in the morning, take testimony, then if there's no pending business, recess till what time
certain in the afternoon and the Members can work on their proposals. So it's really up to the
Committee what time they want to recess till tomorrow.
CHAIR WHITE: Does anybody have any thoughts as to Departments they would like to have revisit
tomorrow?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Can we have them on-call?
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CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, we'll definitely have them on-call. Okay, well we will meet again at 9 o'clock
tomorrow it's scheduled?
MR. KANESHINA: Yes, Mr. Chair, 9 a.m., tomorrow.

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (excused: RC and MPV)
ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. We will adjourn and we will be back together at 9:00 tomorrow morning.
. . .(gavel). . .

ADJOURN: 4:06 p.m.
APPROVED:

MIKE WHITE, Chair
Budget and Finance Committee
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